T e e e+ ot

d “FALE-STZ-7E ur
*I1 aonpoxd 03 uotsstmied

WEBUITTIN *F *0 TYSE @BV .

Tood Ayyesg-esoxusad ‘ALE-STe- ;

Tras S *oN Lgy °C

X0y uotjesyrdde

R —
.,




o -/

—= TO & €2

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

July 3, 1958

Mr, George Selinger
Skelly Oil Company
.0, Box 1650
Tulsa 2, Oklahoma

Dear Mr, Selinger:
We enclose a copy of Urder R-179-5 issued July 3, 1958,
by the Uil Conservation Commission in Case 354, which was heard

on July 2nd before an Ixaminer at Santa Fe,

Very truly yours,

A, L, Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director

Encl,
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July 2 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION AR
OF THL STATH OF NiW LEXICO : . KANNT
s 1 1/ ' RO a Y s‘}\;’::‘,
. i S »;;;‘ v
¢ 6 3 | IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING S
ékylﬁ CALLED BY TH.; OIL CONSERVATION S Ty Ty
‘ COMMISSION OF Nist/ MEXICO FOR s ”xb SaVEY
\_‘ i THi: PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING g (;IP:‘Y' 3
\‘it"‘ . [‘:' \x}'
/NY S,  CASE NO. 354 X
e 7 Order No. i-179- ?
PR APPLICATION OF SKELLY OIL COMPANY 23
T o TO EFEND ORDER KO. R-179-A TO BSTABLISH
o _ LEASE ALLOWABLES FOR ITS H. O. SIMS
sr- e PILOT WATER FLOOD PROJECT IN THE PENROSE-
T SEBLLY POOL, IN LbEa COUN TY, NwW MEXICO.
7 ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
VY BY THE COLMISSION:
fiki 2 This cause came on for hecaring at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 2|
;ij 1958, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner
duly appointed by the Cil Conrservation Commission of New Mexico,
héreinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance with Rulé
1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this day of July, 1958, the Commission, & ,
quorum being present, having considered the application, the eviden¢e
adduced and the recommendations of the bxaminer, Daniel S. Nutter,
and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) Usual

(2) That the aoplicant, Skelly 0il Company, is the owner

“ and operator of the H. O. Sims Lease in the Penrose-Skelly Pool
S consisting of the following described acreage:
TOWNSEIP 22 SOUTHLARANGE 37 BAST, NLPM
Section 33: SE/L
Section 34: S/l
TOWNSEIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NNMPM
Section 3: N/2 NW/L and SW/L NVI/4L
Section 4: Nis /4
all in Lea County, New Mexico.
(3) That the applicant was authorized by Commission Order .
| 1-179-A to institute a pilot water flood project in the Penrose-
Skelly Pool on the above-described H. 0. Sims Lease.
(4) 'That the above-referenced pilot water flood wroject
i has caused an increase in the producing c&pacity of certain wells

i said
i oR the/H. 0, Sims Lease o the extent that they are now capable of

" producing in excess of the top unit «llowable for the Penrose-Skelly

§ Fool.
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(5) That the applicant vroposes thut the H., 0. Sims Lease

be assigned a lease ullowable to be determined by mulflplying the
developed 152
number of/40-acre proration unitsAcontained in said lease {I&)

times the top unit allowable for the Penrose-“kelly‘Pool, gaid
allowable to be produced from any well or wells on the Jeusse in any

individual :
proportion; provided however,cthat no/well would be produced in

excess of six (6) times the top unit allowuble for the Penrose-
Skelly Pool.
{6) That approval of the subject application will not

the
violute/correlative rights of any other operator in the Penrose-

Skelly Pool.

(7) That the preponderance of the evidence presented in

indicates
this case/that wuste would occur if the subject gppllcatlon were

denied.
(8) That the subiect application should be approved.

IT IS THLREFORIL ORDERED:
Skelly 0il Company
(1) That the/H. 0. Sims lease,described below,be assigned
in the Penrose-Skelly Pool
a lease allowuable/to.be determined by multiplyving the number of

developed L4O-acre proratioh units contained in said lease (15)
times the top unit allowable for the Pool:

TOWNSHIP 22 DUTH, RANGE 37 BAST, NKPM
Section 33: oh/h
Section 34: sw/i

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 BAST, NEPM
Section 3: N72 NW/4L and SW/L Nw/L
Section 4: NE/4

all in Lea County, New Mexico.

(2) That the allowable assigned to the above-described
H. 0. Sims Lesse in the Penrose-dkelly Pool may te produced from any
well or wells on said lease in any proportion; provided however,
’that no individual well shall ve produced in excess of six (6) times

!the top unit allowable for the '8001.

| CF) Lot Heo
bevE=Rt_ _ -
| be 7 oLk @rxc-, Hedieotaine dﬂéaAZdéﬂ»sA?7Z;-~21,

2;Ké%7 3, 1753
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June 11, 1953

Ner IN THE MATTER OF APPLICATION OF SKPLLY
OIL COMPANY FOR AN OHDER AMENDING CRDIR
NOs Re179-A 10 AUTHORIZE THE TRANSFER
OF ALLOWABLL FROM WATER DNJEGCTION WELLS
T0 OTHER WELL3 ON THE SAME BASIC LEASE
AND TO ESTADLISH A IFASE ALLOWABLE FOR
IT3 He O, SIMS PILOT WATLR FLOOD PROJECT.
l IT IS ALSO IEQUESTED THAT AN EMERCERCY
ORDER BE GRANTED WHEREBY THE PETITIONER
CE3S OF TOP ALLOWABLE.

New Mexdico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0., Box 871
Janta Fe, Hew ldexdco

Attentions Mr, A, L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlenens

With this application, Skelly 01l Ccmpany is requesting a hearing before
the New Mexico 04l Conservation Commission for the purpose of smending Order No.
R=179-A to authorise the trasfer of alloweble from water injection wells to
other wells on the same basic lease and to establish a leass allowable for its
He Os Sims lease. In support of this spplication ths followdng is listed:

1, That Order R-179-A authoriszed the conversion of H, Q. 3ims MNo. 8,
SE/L S/l and He O, Sims No. 9 MW/l SW/L Section 34-225-37E to
water injection wells.

2. That wator injection was inetigated in thess wells in August 1953,

3. That the petitiener's H, O. Sims No. 6, located NE/l SW/4 Section
34-225-3T¢ is now capable of producing around 52 BOPD.

L. That the petitioner's H. O, Sims Ho. 10, located SH/L SY/lL Soction 3h-
223-37% has also indicated an increase in produoction.

5., That the petiiioner's H, O. Sims Ko. 7, located WB/L NW/4 Section 3-
235~37% and H. O, Sins No. 11, ME/A SE/A Seotion 33-225-37E, should
respond to water injeotion in the near future,

6. That the petitioner requests that allowables for its H. O, Sims Ho, 8
and 9 injection wells be tranaferred to producing wells within the
Pilot Water Flood ares. -

7. That & lease sllowable be created for the ll. 0. Sims Pilot ¥Water Flood
area vhersby the patitioner may produce up to six times the nomal unit
allowvable from any well or wells in the pilot area.

8. That the wells to be consldered in this application are part of the
sane basic lsase and are as followss

He O, Sims Ho. 6 ~ NR/L SW/k - 34-225-372
He 0o Sims Noo 9 - Wi/4 SW/h - 34-225-3TE
He Oo Sins Noe 11 - NE/h SE/h - 33-225-37%
He O. Sims No. 10 ~ SH/h S/ - 34-225-378
le Co Sims ¥o. 8 - 3B/h SWfh « 34~223-3TE
He O, Sims Noo 7 - HB/L 36/l - 3~235~37F

Y« That the transfer of allowable and the oreation of the lease allow-
able will prevent waste and onable the petitioner to fully ovaluate
the pllot water flood.




New leoxico Oil Congervation Camission ==2-- June 11, 1958

10, Th&at until such time as a hearing 1s granted, an emergency order be
written whereby the tioner may produce its K, O, Sims Mo, 6 at
a rate in exoess of the normal unit allowmble.

11. That the curtailment of produsction from the H, O, Sims Noe 6 at this
tinme will result in waste and would not be in the interest of con-
servation and correlative righta,

12, That a plat of the area showing wells and leass ownorship is attached,
13, That all offeet operators are notified by & copy of this application,

Therefore, the petitioner requests that a hearing be granted for the
purpose of smending Order Nos R~179-A wh the petitioner, in the interest of
conservation and protestion of correlative ts, may transfer allowmbls from
water injection wolls and oreate a lease allowmabls to enabls the produstion of
six times the normal unit allowible from wells within the H, 0, Sims Pillot ilmter

Flood ares. |
Respectfully submitted,
?IL 7*“1{!
'
Je Ne Dunlavey,
District Supsrintendent.
JUD/JDR/e '
acg Humble 0i1 & Refining Co.
Box 1600
W’ Texas

Gull Coast Western 0i) Co.
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“ﬂ?: Lid T8 CATTSD OF APPLICATION OF SKBLLY
OIL COMPANY FOR All ORDER AIBLUDLIC OidLi
0w H-179-A 0 AUTHORIZE THE THANSFER
OF ALIOWAPLE FAOL WATSLR YHJBECTION WELIS
TO QTHSh WEIIS Qi iTH SATE PASIC 1EASE
AHD 70 ESTABLISH A LBASE ALIOVABIE FCR
Tio He O uT S PIICT WATER FIOOD PROJICT.

DOIS_ALSC [GUISTED T del 4 5t U
U U DN Fir o ,,.A_r_,g.,ﬁp;"‘ SEIMVOSORS JOUT §f | OI:;,I;—
T4y PRODUCL ITS.Ll.0e SIS 0. 4. Nl
5SS OF 0P ALIOARALS.

.co 0il Conservation Coimission - o fjf/f{;/////

g7 , _
' Fe, Hew lexic 0 24 g - A
, Hew lexico (f 45 //[/7r€7

rntlemen:

With this application, Skelly 0il Company is requesting a hearing before
the New lexico (il Conservation Cormission for the purrose of amending Order No.
R-179-A to authorize the transfer of allowable from water injection wells to
other wells on the same basic lease and to establisk a lease allowable for its
Y, O, Sins lease, In support of this application the following is listed:

1. That Order R-179-A authorized the conversion of H, 0, Sims Ho. 8,
St/t SWfi. and He O. Sirms Yo. G, /L Sifl Section 34-225-37E.

2., 'That water injection was instigated in these wells in August 1953,

3. Taat the petitionert's H, 0. Sims ilo. 6, located ¥/l S/l Section
3~225-375 is now carable of vproducing in excess of the normal unit
allowable.

L. That the petitioner's H. O. Sims No. 10, located 3W/L SW/L Section 34-
225-378 has also indicated an increase in production.

5. That the petitioner reguests that allowables for its H. O. Sims Ho. 8
and ¢ injeciion wells be transferred to producing wells within the
Pilot Vater Flood area.

6. That a lease allowable be created for the H. 0. Sims Pilot Water Flood

arza whereby the petitioner may procduce up to six times the norpal wad

allewviable fron any well or wells In tThe pilo 3
=

s S B AL LR 5. e e St Tt b SR 3

7. "That the wells to te considered in this application are part of the
sarie basic lease and are as follows:

0. Sins ¥o. 6 ~ /L SW/h 3L-225-372
H, 0. Sirs o, 9 - mr/z-, vifl 34-225-37%
H. O, Sims Yo. 11 - {8/L SE/L 33-225-373
ii. 0. Sims No. 10 - s:-:/a W/l 34-225-375
. 0. Sims die. - S3/1, Si/l, 3&-??S~37“
il. 0. 3ims Jlo. i/l 3-235-37x

SR
i
-

~3 v
{

3. That the transfer of allowarle and the creation cf the lease alloy
able will orevent waste and enable the retitioner to fully evaluate
the pilot water flood,

That until such time as a hearinc is granted, an energency order be
written whereby the petitioner mayr produce its . O. Sims io. 6 at
a rate in excess of the nermal unit allowable.

on

10. “That a1l offsct operators are notified by a cooy of this applicaticn,




New ilexdico 0il Conservation Commission -2- June 5, 1958

Therefore, the petitioner requests thal a hearing be granted for the
purpose of amending Order No. R-179-A whereby the petitioner, in the interest of
conservation and protection of correlative rights, may transfer allowable from
water injection wells and create a lease allowable to enable the production of
six times the normal wnit allowable from wells within the H. 0. Sims Pilot Water
Flood area.

Respectfully submitted,

- SKELLY OIL COMPANY

N. Dunlavey,
istrict Superintendent.

JND/JDR/e
cc: Humble 0il & Refining Co.
Box 1600

tMidland, Texas

Gulf Coast Western 0il Co.
916 Petroleum Building
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Mr. George W. Selinger
Skelly 0il Company
Tulsa, Cklahoma




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE

PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE NO, 354

ORDER NO, R-179

THE APPLICATION OF GULF COAST
WESTERN OIL COMPANY {SUCCESSORS

TO C. E. WILLINGHAM) FOR AN ORDER
GRANTING PERMISSION TO PRODUCE ITS

T. O. MAY, WELL NO, 5, NE/4 NE/4

SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE

37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,
IN THE PENROSE-SKELLY POOL,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

’ This cause came on for hearing at 9:00 o'clock a. m. on April 15,
1952, May 20, 1952, June 19, 1952, and July 15, 1952, at Santa Fe, New Mexico,
before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as the "Com-
mission',

NOW, on this 1lst day of Angust;, 1952, the Commission, a quorum
being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced and
being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

, (1} That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of the case and the persons and subject matter thereof.

(2) That the original applicant, C. E. Willingham, has assigned his
T. O. May lease, NE/4 Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, to Gulf Coast Western Oil Company.

{3) That by virtue of Commission Order No. R-103, the Commiszion
granted permission to drijll an unorthodox welii to be located 1310 feet from the
North and East lines of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, to be known as the T. O. May, well No. 5.

(4) That the propesed well was to be drilled as a test well to deter-
mine the feasibility of water flocoding the producing horizon in the Penrose-Skelly
Pool.



-2
Case No. 354
Order No. R-179

{5) That the applicant now desires to produce the well pending
the outcome of negotiations between himself and offset operators for a joint
water flooding project in the area.

(6) That offset operators, namely Skelly Oil Company, and
Humble Oil and Refining Company have no objection to the granting of a temporary
three month allowable to the well,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the applicant herein, Gulf Coast Western Oil Company, be,
and it hereby is authorized to produce its T. O. May well No. 5, NENE Section
34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, for
a period of 3 months effective August i, 1952,

Provided further, that the allowable assigned the well shall not
exceed the normal unit allowable as set by the Commission for the Penrose-
Skelly Pool.

Provided further, that at the regular rnronthly hearing of the Com-
mission on October 15th, 1952, this case shall again be heard and a determina-

tion made as to the future allowable to be assigned this well,

; DONE at Santa F'e, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L., MECHEM, Chairman
GUY SHEPARD, Member
R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

SEAL

g P e
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OlIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

June 23, 1958

Mr. J. N. Dunlavey
Skelly Oil Company
P.O. Box 38

Hobbs, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Dunlavey:

¢ of Tmergency Order F£-11 issued

We enclose two copie
une 18, 1958.

by the ‘0il Conservation Commission on J

Very truly yours,

A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary - Director

bp

A
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BEFORE THE
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexlico

July 2, 1958

IN THE MATTER OF

CASE NO__ 35

Nt N Mt Nt

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
INCORPORATED
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
3-6691 5.9546
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July 2, 1948
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In the matter of the applicatlon of Skelly 0il
Company to amend Qrder No, R-179~A to permlit the
transfer of allowables from water injection wells
to producing wells on the same basic lease and to
establish a lease allowable for its H. 0. Sims
pilot water flood project in the Penrose-Skelly
Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to enable the pro-
duction of six times the normal unit allowable from
any well or wells 1n said vroject.

Case 354

St g st BB e Ba St gy =t s v

BEFORE:

Mr, Daniel 8. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.
The first case on the docket this morning will be Case 35,

MR, PAYNE: In the matter of the application of Skelly
0il Company to amend Order No. R-179-4A.

MR. SELINGER: George W. Selinger representing the
applicant. We have one witness, Mr., Joe Ramey. We would like
to have him sworn,

(Witness sworn,)

~D

NS

[

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. New Mexico
Phone CHopel 3.4691




JOI D, RAMEY

called as a witness, having been flrst duly sworn, testif ied as
follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR; SFLINGER$
State your name.
Joe D. Ramey.
You are associated with what company?
Skelly 011 Company. |

In what capacity?

» o 9 O P o

District Petroleum Engineer,

(Marked Skellyfs Exhibits One through Six for identification
in the case.)

Q Where are you located, Mr. Ramey?

A Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q Are you familiar with Skelly 011 Company!s operation
in what we designated as the Sims area, classified by the com-
mission as the Langley-Mattix area?

A Yes, I an.

Q Are you also familiar with the pilot water flood injec~
tion program on our Sims lease? A Yes.

Q Is that a cooperative flood with Humble and Gulf Coast

Western? A Yes.

Q@ Will you describe the area that our Sims lease is and the

locatlion of the Humble and Gulf Coast Western?

= — e

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENERPAL LAW REPORTFRS
AlLBUQUERQUE. Nevs Mexico
Phone CHopel 3-6691




A PFiest I would like Ho gay that Faatls the H., 6. Sims
lease,

Q- Skelly B. C. Sims lease.

A Yes, we have several obther Sims leases in the area. The
H, 0. Sims lease consists of the southeast auariter of 3Scction 33,
the southwest quarter of Section 34, in Township 22 south, Range
37, east and the northeast quarier of Sectfon lj, and the west
half, and the northeast cuarter of the northwest quarter of
Section 3 in Township 23 south, Range 37 east.

Q@ Now, I'll ask you hasn't the Commission heretofore in
1952 issued Order R~179 and Order R-179-A which apﬁfoved a pilot
injection program to the three companies involved?

A Yes{ it diq.

© Referring to Exhibit One, will you advise the FExaminer
just what that vurports to show?

A This is a vlat of the area in question, with our H., 0.
Sims lease colored in yellow, The injection wells are outlined
in blue.

Q@ That is not only on Skellyt's Sims lesase, but also those
of Humble and Gulf Coast Western?

‘A VYes, that's correct. The red snclosed area are those
wells menticned in the application which shonld respond to water
flooding.

@ Those are the wells btrat have shown response and are

responding Lo ths water [lood at the vresent Lime?

o
p—)

- alagialied

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSCCIATES
GENERAL LAW REFPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MexiCo
Phone CHopel 3-6691




A Yes. Wells lNurber & and 10 have resnonded ééktgis Live,

Q@ Have you also indicabted some Increased oroduction in the
other adjoining vroducing wells?

A V¥We have a small increase in ounr well Nurber 311. It has
tncreased from 3 to § barrels. This has been within the lasth
monkh and¢ is not enough producing history accunulated to say
definitely that it is responding.

Q@ Now, I'll hand you what has been marked as Skelly FExhibit
Two which is entitled, "Pilot Water Flood Performance, H. O. Sims
Lease", Would you explain that to the Examiner?

A This is just a performance curve showing injection rates
and oil production for our H, 0. Sims lease, only the injection
well, which is the dashed line, is for wells H. 0. Sims wells 8
and 9, and the oll production curve, which is the solid line, is
for welis 6, 7, 1C and 11 only.

Q Does that indicate, in a general way, the resvonsiveness
of the production of o0il to the injectivity of the water?

A Yes, I believe it does. Although this curve>does not
reflect it, we had our first increase in December of 1956. Then
based on this increase, we stepped up injection in May of 1957,
and immediately had a further increasc in production; however,
after about thrée months of high injection, why, we encountered
some operational difficulties and we were forced to cut back our
injection. During that time our production curve seemed bto reach

a level of about, well, 1150 barrels per month and tren again in

-

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GeENERAL Law REFORYERS
ALBUQUERQUE. New Mexico
Phone CHapel 3-56%1
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Fay of this year we increased injecihion agaln and abuonsi tmmedi-

abtely our production cnrve increased sharoly.

Q  How much Injection of waber barrelage is indicated on

the last point on your section here?
3
A Ve have about 2810 barrels,

Q@ How many barrels of oil is indicated by your last polnt

on this curve?

A About 1890. Those are monthly.

Q Yes, per month. A Yes.

Q Now, I hand you what has heen marked as Skelly Exhibit

Three, which is entitled, "Pilot Water Flood Performance H, O,

Sims Well Number Six", and ask you to sfate vhat that lndicates.
A This is just a production curve showing the monthly

production rates for H, 0. Sims Well Number Six,

Q Is that the first well to respond to the water flood

injection program?

A No, I belleve our flvrst concrete response was on the H. O,

Sims Well Number 1Q. However, this one had an increase the

month after the H, 0, Sims Number 10 increased in December 1956,

and our Number 6 in January of '57.

@ What was the productive capacity of Well Number 6 before

Iinjection and what is 1t at the present time?

A Before injection 1t was about & barrvels a day; at the

present btime it is producing 60 .barrels a day,

Q@ Is the producing ability of that particular well increasing
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at the presenb time?

A Yes, it 1is,

Q TIs it your ovinion that the well is apvroaching the
zenith or apex of ibLs productive capacity?

A Well, it could be possible. We originally thought it
would level off at about one hundred barrels a day based on our
Injection rate, and our partners in this cooperative flood based
on their injection rate; however, the last few months, why,
Humble and Gulf Coast Western have increased their injection
apprecliably and so -- |

Q == Would the increase of injectivity by those offset
operators, would the productive capaclity of this particular well
be the first to be affected by the‘increased Injectivity?

A Yes,

Q It is, therefore, that the productive capacity of this
well would be greater than one hundred barrels?

A Yes,

Q Now, I hand you what has been marked as Skelly Exhibit
Four, which is entitled, "Pilot Water Flood Performance, H. O,
Sims Lease, Well Number Ten", and ask you to state what that is.

A This is a production curve showing the monthly production
against time for H, 0. Sims Well Number Ten.

Q VYhat was the ability of this well to produce before

injectivity and at the present time?

A It was spproximately 120 barrels per month, or three
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barrels a day, and the well 1s now meking slightly 1n“e¥§ess of
15 barrels per day.

Q It was three barrels per day before the water flood and
it's presently 15 barrels? A Right,

Q@ I'l1ll hand you what has been marked as Skelly Exhibit Filve,

which is entitled, "Pilot Water Flood Ferformance Injection Wells'|

and ask you to state what that is,
A This is a curve showing the upper curve as injection
pressures on the four lnjection wells that directly offset our
H. 0. Sims Number Six and the lower curve is the monthly injec-
tion rate.

Q Does the exhibit indicate that Skelly 0il Coﬁpany‘on its
H. 0. Sims wells Numbers Eight and Nine are using a greater
injection pressure and greater injection rate than either the
Gulf Coast VWestern or the Humble?

A Our injection rates are considerably above Gulf Coast and

Humble, but our Iinjection pressures are not. Our H. O, Sims

Number Nine has sl ightly over 1500 pounds. I belleve itts 1565
pounds at this time, and Gulf Coast Western has the high of 1900

pounds. Our H. O, Sims Number Elght is the lowest insofar as

injéction pressures are concerned.

Q I'll hand you what has been marked as Skelly Exhibit Six,
and ask you to state what that 1is.,

A Exhibit Six shows a portion of the log from our H. O.

Sims Number Nine injection well and correlated on that log are
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permeability and porosity values from the core taken on the Humble
state H, Number Seven injectlon well.

Q Now, Mr, Ramey, at the present time the zallowable of the
13 producing wells on the H. O. Sims leas¢ btotal 91 barrels a
day, 1s that correct?

A That is correct.

Q And theret!s no allowable for the injection wells Number
Eight or Nine assigned under the state?

A That 1s correct.

Q What is the --

A -- Mr. Selinger, I might correct that. We do have a
capacity allowable, We have an eﬁergency order on Well Number Six
at this time.

Q That's what I was getting. At the present time Well
Number Six that has responded to the water flood does exceed
the top unit allowable 1In exlstence in this fleld after 33 barrels?

A That is correct.

Q Now, your request here is for the assignment of a lease
allowable covering all of the wells both producing and injection
wells, is thdt correct?

A That 1is correct.

Q And to operate the property on a unit or lease basis?

4 Correct,

Q Under the present 91 barrels of allowable assigning the

top of 33 to Well Number Six, that would give you an average of
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legs than Cive barvels per w@wcll por day Tor all of the wells in
the field? A Right,
Q@ On this lease? A Yes,

Q And your vequest for asslignment of allowable on a lease
basis is the top unit allowable multiplied by the total number
of wells both producing and injecting as a maximum, is that correc

A That is correct.

Q You are not asking for capacity allowable but you are
askiné for the permission to produce up to the unit allowable
multiplied by the number of wells on this lease?

A That 18 correct.

Q And hence you deslire the transfer of allowable. With
what maximum for any one or single well?

A Up to six times the normal~unit allowable for any well.

Q@ Now, on your Exhibit One you have indicated the area
outlined in red which has been affected by the flood elther in
the past or at the present time, is it yéur opinion that the
effects of the flood will extend on beyond the red line as indi-
cated on your Exhibit One?

A Tt is very possible, It depends on our future expanse.
However, we don't conterplate any future expanse at this time

until we can prove that we have a reasonable pay out on our
rmoney spent to date. But it is possiblé that Wells 15 and L
and also on further down the line to 13, 1l and 12 could respond.

Q In other words, Mr. Ramey, this is a pilot water flood
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in an area which is of salvage bype nature of production, 1is

that correct?

A Yes, very definitely.

Q@ The economics are one which will depend on whether or not
the nllot flood would be expanded?

A That s right.

Q@ Do you have any estimates of the cost of the project at
the present time?

A Well, our cost has been in the neighborhood of 373,000
to the present time, that includes our wabter supply well and
conversion of Wells Eight and Nlne and also a treating plant and
injection pumps. In addition to that we will have probably two
or three thousand dollars chemical costs, plus labor,

Q At the present time under the theoretical effects of your
very limited effect of water flooding, do you have any estimates
of the increase resulting from your water injection over and
above the primary oil?

A VWe are looking at 6n Number Six in the neighborhood of
12C thousand barrels. This is merely a one to one ratio of the
primary.

Q Would the assignment of an allowable on a lease basis,
based on the total number of wells both vroducing and injection
multiplied by the to§ unit allowsble in existence in this fleld,
be sufficlent to give you the flexibility of operation without

any restrictions in your mechanical and productive effects?
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A Yes, 1t would.
Q@ Would the granting of such a reauest as made herein by
the applicant be in the interest of conservation?
A Yes, 1t would be, ‘
MR, SELINGER: T believe that is all we have., We would
like to offer Exhiblts One through Six inclusive. | .
MR. NUTTER: Inasmuch as this has been advertised as
a reopening of Case 35l and there may be other exhibits in Case
354, I wonder If we could identify them so that they will be
identified as pertaining to thls hearing. We can call this
Exhibi£ Number One, Case Number 35lj, July, 1958.
MR. SELINGER: In other words, just date the case,
Number 35k, July, 1958.
MR. NUTTER: Let's put the date on the case ﬁﬁmber and
that will identify that.
MR, SELINGER: Then we offer in evidence Skelly Exhibits
One through Six, Case 35k, July 2, 1958.
MK. NUTTER: Is there any objection to the entrance
of these exhibits in this case? If not they will be received.
(Whereupon Skelly Exhibits One through Six, Case 354, July 2,
1958, were received 1n'ev1dence.)
Q@ (By Mr. Selinger) Would you refer to your Exhibits Two and
3ix, Case 354, July, 1958, and explain to the Examiner why the
granting of this application would be in the interest of preven-

tion of waste?

be
‘.
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A  Exhibit Number Two reflects that our injection rate is
in proportional in some part Lo our production rate. Now, in
Exhibit Number Six, core analysis plus the log indicates that
the Penrose sand of the Queen Formgtion In this area is g lenti-
cular sand that is interbedded with dense impermeable dolo&ite; sd
to prevent waste and to prevent early flooding out In our pro-
duction wells, we musﬁ inject water into all zones or each jindi-
vidual sand stringer. Now, the core analysis indicated p ermeabil-
ity ranges of from 159 to 588,

Q 1h9.

A 149. And that at a low injection rate it would be very
possible and probable that water would enter into theése zones
with high permeability. We must have sufficient injection pres-
sures and injection rates to insure the water entry into each
individual sand body.

Q@ $So that if any restriction is had, insofar as producing
i1s concerned, it would vrevent the flooding of the less permeable
zones in the reservoir, and, hence, would not recover any of the
oil lying on those low permeable streaks, is that corrvect?

A That is correct.

Q It is necessary, therefore, to maintain a high injection
rate and high vressure and actually urnrestricted production of
0il in order to flush cu% the low permeable streaks?

A Yes.

Q@ Is that evidenced by yow Exhibit Six, the variation in
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permeability of the several zones from 149 to 588

A That is right, If we had to prorate or cut back our
Well Number Six, we would also have to decrease our injection
pressures to keep from the possible migration of oil outside
of our five spot into low pressure arcas, Hence If we reduced
our injection rates, we would not be efficiently forcing water
into all zones.

Q Now, the Commission has heretofore in arnumber of cases
had comprehensive testimony with respect to the necessity of per-
mltting adequate production to take care of your injectlon rate
in Cases 1294, 1196, and in 1433, Are you familiar with the
testimony presented in those cases?

A I have read most of the transcripts of the cases,

Q You have the transcript and have read that?

A Yes,

Q@ Is 1t your opinion that the information disclosed in
those three cases are somewhat analogous to your thoughts in
this particular case? A Yes.

MR, SELINGER: I believe that's all we have.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of the
bwitness?
MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir,
CROSS-EXAMINA TION

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q@ Does your application include your Number Seven well?

g A
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A Yes, 1t does.

Q Thab well is peflected on Exhibit Number Two, 18 tha bt
tncluded on the four wells?

A Yes, 1t is.

Q Have you pad any response from this well?

A No, Wwe haven't had any response . However, W€ do antici-
pate response in the near future in that well.

MR. NUTTER: Any further que st fons?
RE-DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. SEL INGER:

q Is Well Number Sevén a direct south offset to water
injection well Number Eight?

A Yes, it is.

RE-CROSS FXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Remey, your lease there, the H. O. Sims lease, is
entlrely‘ owned DY skelly, is that correct?

A  That 1s correct.

Q@ TIs the royalty jnterest and any possible overriding
royalty snterest the same throughout that area?

A Yes, it {s the same; about a sixth snterest.

¢ That comprises 15-440 acre tracts, 18 that‘corr'ect?

A That is corvect.

Q You lnve request'ed a top unit allowable to be assigned

?

‘__.-'——-—“""”_'._’-—-—v—'—..__——__,.———",.,_

to each of the 15-it0 acre tracts
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A That 18 true.

Q With permission to produce the oll in any amount from

any well thereon, with the exception that no well could produce

six times the top unit allowable?

A That 1is correct.

MR. SELINGER: I might clarify one additional point
with respect to btank batteries. Will you 1ndicate to the Examlner
the four tank batteries that are on this lease and which wells
go to the tank batteries so they can have that information? Start
with the southwest of 3,

A In the southwest of 3lj, we have, I don't have the exact
location of that battery; however, it is in the southwest 3.

MR, SELINGER: Which wells go into which tank battery?

A Wells Six, Ten and 15 go in that battery. Then we have
another bvattery in the southeast of 33, which handles the pro-
duction from Pive, Fleven and Twelve., And in the northeast of
Section L, the battery handles production from Wells One, Two,
Three, Four, 13 and 1llj. Then Number Seven has its$ own battery.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) HMr, Rémey, do you believe thatkthe
influence of the Iincreased injection which you have had in the
last year will be felt by the H. 0. Sims lease belonging to
Skelly?

A I believe 1t should be, yes.

Q What lease do you feel would be affected by those increased

injection rates?
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A Well, I think the Gulf Coast Western, Humble tht( 154
lease in the southeast of Section 3, and then the Humble State H
lease in the northwest of Section 3lj, and nossibly the Gulfr Coast
Western Glier lease, which i3 in the northeast of Section 33,
north half of the northeast quarter in the northwest of the
northeast quarter.

Q VWho 1is the working interest owner in the northeast
gquarter of Section Three?

A Skelly.

Q@ Might that lease also be affected by increased injection
in Well Number Eight?

A Yes, it could be,

Q@ So that any leaseswhich may be affected by the increased
injection of water are leases owned by operators who are engaged
in this pilot project?

A Tnst 1s correct,

Q TIs this water injection project a cooperative type vroject
in any manner?

A Yes, it is,

Q@ It is, Are the rates of injection in the various wells
belonging to the different operators correlated with each other,
or are they controlled by mutual agreement?

A They were originally set up to be conbtrolled by mutual
agreement., However, we had different dates of initial injection,

that is reflected by Exhibit Number Five, On Skeliey!s two wells,
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we started injection in Avgust 1953; Humble followed in December
of 1953; and Gulf Coast Western in June of 1955, We originally
attempted to balance injection rates by holding ours back, but,
however, 1t appeared that sg we lowered injection rates, our
partners also lowered injection rates, and then when we received
the first indication of increased production, we more or less
stepped’out cn our own to further prove this. I think the time
element.and the money involved justified this. I can glve you
those figures on total injection to date if you would like to
have them,

Q Yes, sif, I sure wonld,

A On Skelly H. 0. Sims Number Eight, this is up to June the
First, 1958, 34l;, 71l barrels; H. O. Sims Nuwber Nine, 275,107;
Humble Stabte H, Number Seven, 195,986; Gulf Coast Western, Humble
State H, Number One, 205,198.

Q@ Mr. Ramey, do you bel ieve that water is belng injected
in these pilot wells in such a manner as Lo cause drainage across
any of these property lines?

A T believe we have more or lesé balanced injection. In
other words, where we are forcing oil from our Number Eight to
the east, Gulf Coast VWestern is in turn forcing oil to the west.
And the same applies betwesen the Number Nine and Humble State H,
Number Seven,

Q You feel that any drainage that is being caused is being

compensated for by counter drairage?
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A Yes,

Q Referring to your Bxhibit Number Six where you first
mentioned the various lenticular sand bodies which had varying
degrees of vermeability, now, the core data which is presented

on the left side of the exhibit 1s taken from the Humble well,

v

{

I believe you sbated.

A Yes, thse Humble State H, Number 7. They drilléd an inpub
well and cored a portion of that sand. They did a core from
approximately 3570 to 367 or 8.

Q@ The log which is presented on the exterior portion of
the exhibit is from your Sims Well Number Nine?

A No, that is also of the core analysis. Thatl!s the achtual
core. |

Q .I mean the electric log.

A Yes, that is of the H. 0. Sims Number Nine. I might
point out that is a shot hole and hence the neutron does not
Indicate true porosity,

Q@ Do you have any reason to believe that the permeability
and porosity in Humble State Number 7 and your Number Nine are
similar?

A I think to a certain degree. There will undoubtedly be
different permeabllities within the well bores of these different

wells, as 18 true In any well.

& Do you have reason to believe that the sondition that

exists, as svidencai by the core anslysis in the Humble well,

19
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thalt is the lentienlar bodiew of sand vhich have variable permeabd
ity and porosity, do you have reason Lo believe that condition
exists In your Sims Nwier Nine VWell?

A Yes, T do. I think that existed all over the area when
the wells were dellled in., You would have -~ each zone would
give up oil in differing emounts; cable toel drilling was used
predominantly throughout that area; and you would have shows of
oil in one 2one, where the next zone was too Impermeable to give
up any free oll as the wells were drilled.

Q@ So that the evidence which the core anslyslis vresents
of varying permeabilities and porosities in the Humble well would
apprly to the Sims Number Nine Well, to such an extent =so that you
can testify that if you varied your rate of injection, you would
have water going into various zones and not entering the others,
is that right?

A I bvelieve that tc ve true, yes. I will say that the
sample log on this H. O. Sims Number Nine reflects essentially
the same as the core analysis date indicated, insofar as the
1ithology is concerned,

& Do you have the productive capacity of the 13 wells on
your H, 0, Sims lease at the present time?

A Yes, I have those.

Q Would you read those figures in the record, please?

v

"A VWell Number One, two barrels; Well Number Two, btwc barrels

Vell Number Three, three barrels; Well Number Four, two barrels,
3 ¥ 2

ey T
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Well Mumber Five, three harrvels; Well Huarber Six, 66 bé;fnls;

Well Number Seven, three barrelg; Well Number Kisht and Nine are
injection wells; Well Number Ten, 15 barrels; Fleven, flve barrels
Twelve, five barrels; Thirbteen, three 5arrels; Fourteen, four
barrels, and Fifteen, twelve barrcls,

9 Those are the results of well tests taken on those wells?

A Yes,

Q@ What were the dates of those btests?

A It was at the last gas-oil ratio. I do not have that,
whatever the last required gas-oill ratio was, I believe it was
the early part of this year.

Q@ Do you have the well potentials, as of the most Pécent
G-0. R. test period prior to that?

A T should correct your last question, Mr. Nutter. Those
were not, T will say for a2ll but Wells 3ix, Ten and Fleven, those
were as of the gas-oil ratio tests?which, T heliéve, were the earl
part of this year. However, six, ten and eleven, Well Nuuber Six
was tested June the 30th, and it produced 60 barrels,-also on
that same date, we tested Well Number Ten and it produced slightly
in excess of 15 barrels, I don't have that, we call the production
15 barrels at this time, and Well Number Eleven was tested earlier
in June and was making about five barrels. Those wells, I might
point out that Viells Five, Twelve and Fleven, which go into the
same battery, are pumped during five different periods of the day,

so it is possible to get a production test every day so we can

 er
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accurately estimate just what the wells are producing.
¢ How about Well Number 15 which is producing 12 barrels

a day. Has that experienced any increase,or has it also main-

tained a relatively high rate?

A VWehada iLittle production increase, We recently cleaned
that well out. I think it will probably fall down tp probably
in the neighborhood of four to five barrels.

Q@ So that itts 12 barrels a day as a result of a clean out
rather than water injection?

A Yes, 1t has not responded to any water injection.

Q@ What was Well Number Six producing, say, four or five
months ago?

A Well, let!s take January of 1958, the well produced about
570 barrels for the month. It would be a little in excess of
18 barrels a day.

Q So from January it!s gone from 18 to 602

A Yes.

Q@ How about Well Number Ten, what was it producing in
January?

A About L45 barrels, a little in excess of 1l barrels; howeve
if you will look at Exhibit Number Four, you will see that that
was one of the peak periods. I would say the average was LOO
barrels a month, or about 12 barrels a day.

Q So 1ts kick is in the range of about three barrels a day

then? A Yes,

e
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Q You included Well Nuwmber #leven in the wells that had a
response didnt!'t you?

A I'11 say this, it had during the last month, it has
Inecreased from three to flve barrels. I don't think we have had
sufficient production history; those wells will vary a small
amount. I think a three to five barrel increass I would not
definitely say it is getting a response to our injection. Howevej
we can tell more about that within the next few months,

Q Mr. Ramey, you mentioned that you anticipated that you
would have approximately 20,000 barrels of secondary recovery?

A Yes,

Q@ Do you mean froﬁ each of the wells in this area?

A I mean from those wells which are completely closed by
a five spot. That 1Is what I anticlpate for Well Number Six.

Q Its primary was approximately 120,000?

,A No, its primary was 75,000, in excess of 75,000; however,
I am including one-fourth of the primary of the four injection
wells surrounding that.

Q I see. How soon do you think it will be before you have
sufficient information on this pllot water flood to know whether
you are gcing to expand it or not? |

A Well, that will depend on the responseof Well Number Six.
I have calculated that we have recovered aporoximately 9,000
barrels of secondary oil to cate., Soc we!'ll have to wait for

future performance on our Well Number Six,
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Q To what degree have wells offsetting the other pilot
wells in this project been affected, Mr. Ramey? How about Gulf
Coast Westernts May Number Three Well?

A The May Number Three hasn't shown any response. As a
matter of fact it has shown one-tenth of a barrel decrease,.
However, they had water break through to that well almost Ilmmedi-
ately after injectlon was started in thelr Humble State H,

Number One. They have since gone in and squeezed off some of

the formation above the Penrose and have decreased thelr water -

‘production considerably. I might point out that thelr T. 0.

May Number Two and Number Five, Number Two has increased from
three to 12 barrels and their Number Five -
Q@ - Which well was that?

Their T. 0., May Number Two.

A

Q That would be the well in the northeast of the northeast?
A Northeast of the northeast of Section 3.

Q@ It has gone from -~

A -~ Three to 12 barrels, Their Well Number Five, which I
believe is also in the same oguarter, has ﬁncreased from fivé to
12 barrels. Those are production rates as they report them to
us.

Q Has Humble State H, Number 8ix had any change in pro-
ductivity?

A  Not that we have been able to determine. Humble has shown

a slight increase on their total lease over what they had when
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injection was started, However, they don'i show that any one
well has increased appreciably. I don't think you could call it
a concrete production increase.

@ How about Gulf Coast Western'!s State Nugber Two In the
southeast of 34?

A They don't report any production increase on their Humble
State H lease,

Q So 1n effect your Well Number Six is the only one that
has shown any radical change‘ih productivity to date?

A Thatts right; however, Well Number Ten, I think it is
still increasing, althbugh the increase is gradual. It seems to
be more pronounced for the last thiree months. 1Itl's on an upward
trend.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Ramey'
MR, SELINGER: That'!s all we have,
MR. NUTTER: 1If not, he may be excused.

{Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything fuw ther they

L

wish to offer in Case 354? We'll take the case under advisement .,
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STATE OF N¥W MEXICO
S8

LY W

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

I, ADA DFARNLEY, Court Revorter, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission, Santa Fe, New tMexico, 1s a
true and correct record to the hest of my knowledge, skill and

ablility.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and Notarial seal
this 8th day of July, 1958,

NOTARY PUBLIC

My Commission Expires:
June 19, 1959
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i CAPACITY ALLOWABLES FOR
' ONE WELL WITHIN A PILOT

: waste will occur if production from sald well is restricted, then
i any oil produced from said well in excess of the normal allowahle
! therefor should be charged against future allowables for the well.

for the Penrvse-Skelly Pool.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMIBSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER CONCERNING

WATER FLOOD PROJECT AREA
IN THE PENROSE-SKELLY POOL,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

EMERGENCY ORDER NO. E-11

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

NOW, on this (8?’5 day of June, 1958, the 0il Conservation
Commission of New Mexico, a quorum being present, having considered
the application of S8kelly Uil Company for an emergeuncy order and
being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

1. That the applicant Skelly 0Oil Company, is the owner of
certain properties situated within a pillot water flood project area
in the Penrose-Skelly Pool, lea County, New Mexico, which project
was authorized by Order No. R-179-A, dated January 15, 1983,

2. 'That said pllot water flood project has caused an
increase in the producing capacity of the Skelly Oil Company H. O.
Sims No. 6 Well in the NE/4 8¥W/4 of Section 34, Towmnship 22 South,
Range 37 East, NMPM, to the extent that said well is now capable
of producing 0il substantially in excess of the top unit allowable

3. That there is a reasonable probability that waste will
occur if production from the above~described well is restricted.

4. That an emergency exists which requires the promulga-
tion of an order, without notice and hearing, to eliminate the
possibility of waste occurring,

5. That a hearing shculd be held on July 2, 1958, to
determine whether waste will actually occur if production from the
aforementioned well is restricted.

6. That in the event the applicant falls to prove that

IT 16 THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That the Skelly 0il Company H. O. Sims Well No. 6,

? located in the NE/4 BVW/4 of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, NMPM, Penrose-Skelly Pool, lea County, New Mexico, be granted

an allowable equal to its capacity to produce.
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2. That this order shall become effective at 7 o'clock
Mountain Standard Time on June 18, 1868, and shall expirxe not
later than 7 o'clock a.m. Mountain Standard Time, July 3, 15868,

3. That a heanring be held at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 2,
1968, to permit the applicant to appear and show cause why the
\ above-described well should be granted an allowable eaual to its

capacity to produce.

* 4. That in the event the applicant fails to prove that
waste will occur if the production from the ahove-described well is
restricted, then any oil produced from said well in excess of the
normal allowable therefor shall be charged against future allowablor

for the well.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designatad.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO _
N OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

ISV
&OCAL f W"J{i”‘““”
EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

- $< e rie

HURRAY E. HDRGAK ‘Member

y ‘/l ( oZZL

ALY mama Jr/,/ dember & Secretary
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXXCO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CABE NO, 354
Order No. R-179-B

APPLICATION OF SKELLY OIL COMPANY
TO AMEND ORDER NO. R-179-A TO
ESTABLISH LEASE ALLOWABLES FOR ITS
H, 0. SIMS PILOT WATER FLOOD PROJECT
IN THE PENROSE-SKELLY POOL, IN LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 8 o'clock a.m. on July
2, 19568, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel 5. Nutter, Examiner
duly appointed by the 011 Comservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,'" in accordance with
Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

d _
NOW, on this 3%° day of July, 1958, the Commission, a
gquorum being present, ving considered the application, the
evidence adduced and the recommendations of the Examiner, Daniel S.
Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS;

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Skelly Oil Company, is the owner
and operator of the H. O, Sims Iease in the Penrose-Skelly Pool
congisting of the following described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPHK
Section 33 SE/4
Section 34: 8v/4

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: ﬂ;é NW/4 and 8W/2 NW?I

Section 4: NE/4

: all in lea County, New HMexico.

(3) That the applicant was authorized by Commission Order
' No. R~179-A to institute a pilot water flood project in the Penvose
' Skelly Pool on the above-described H. O, 8ims lease.

; (4) That the above-referenced pilot water flood project
! has caused an increase in the producing capacity of certain wells
‘ on the said H., O. Sims lease to the extent that they are now

. capable of producing in excess ot the top unit allowable for the

' Penrose-Skelly Pool.

T
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’Caso No. 354
Order No. R-~-179-B
' (5) That the applicant proposes that the H. O, Sims lLease
;be assigned a lease allowable to be determined by multiplying the
inumber of developed 40-acre proration units (18) contained ia said
’leane times the top unit allowable for the Penrose-Skelly Pool, said
allowable to he produced from any well or wells on the lease in any
\ , proportion; provided however, that no individual well would be
produced in excese of six (6) times the top unit allowable for the
Penrose-Skelly Pool.

_ . (8) That approval of the subject application will not
violate the correlative rights of any other operator in the Penrose+
Skelly Pool.

(7) That the preponderance of the evidence presented in
this case indicates that waste would occur if the subject applicatidn
were denled,

(8) That the subject application should be approved.

IT I8 THBEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Skelly Oil Company H. O. Sims Lease, describud
below, be assigned a lease allowable in the Penrose-Skelly Pool to
be dntorninsd by multiplying the numbexr of developed 40-acre
prorvation units contained in said lease (15) times the top unit
allowable for the pool:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

Bection 33 BE/42

Section 34: SW/4

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: N/Z KW/4 and SW/4 Nw/4
Section 4: NE/4

all in lLea County, New Mexico.

(2) That the allowable assigned to the above-described
H. O. Sims Lease in the Penrose-Skelly Pool may be produced from
any well or wells on said lease in any proportion; provided howeverh
that no individual well shall be produced in excess of six (8) time
the top unit allowable for the pool.

(3) That the effective date of thig oxrder shall be 7 o'clopk
a.m.,, Mountain Standard Time, July 3, 1938,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXXCO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L o L Pt

EDWIN L. MECHEH, Chairman

% ngnc.a% )lember

= c_[(,(/
A, L, PORTER, Jr., Membor & Secretary
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" BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 15, 1952

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

CASE NO. 354

e e i

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES B
COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 32, CROMWELL BLOG.
PIHOMNES 7-9645 AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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.~ In the Matter of:

BEFORE THE
OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICU

April 15, 1952

L . . T R S e e

C. E. Willingham's application
for permission to produce the
T. O. May No. 5 well, 1310
from N and E lines, 34-22S-37E,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico

in the Penrose-Skelly Pool.

Case No. 354

- e e Em v e oy wm em e m e = e e e

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham.)

MR. COWAN: Gentlement, I am Ray Cowan of Brandon and
Cowan from Hobbs representing Dr. Willingham in this case. A
brief history might be in order,

In case No. 297 before this Commission held on August 7,
1951, the Aurora Gasoline Company in a farm out from my client,

Dr. Willingham, reguested drilling from an unorthodox well

- located in-the northeast quarter of Section 34, Township 22,
 South Range 37 East in Penrose Skelly field in Lea County, New
:Mexico. I imagine you are all familiar with that. The purpose
j of that was to determine the feasibility of carrying on the

- secondary recovery program for the recovery of oil and gas from

AGA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFCHTERS
ROOM 12. CROMWELL BLDG
FHONES 7.96456 AND 5-9846
ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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" that in the event the secondary recovery program did not prove

. to complete said well if same could produce oil or gas in paying

r

. to be practicable or feasible that applicant shall be permitted

the Queen or Grayburg formation in the Penrose Skelly pocl.

The Commission further held in its order dated August 15, 195

e e o a9 ek e et e < e s o g’ - = 7

quantities subject to further order of the Commission.

The Commission is well informed on this question. I under- %
stand Earlougher Engineering Company in their core analysis on
this clearly show that such $econdary recovery by hydrafacing
or water flooding was not feasible and we will present that core
analysis as Exhibit No. 1.

Thereafter on March 1, 1952, by letter which we will hand

in as Exhibit No. 2, the Aurora Gasoline Company turned back

this property to Dr. Willingham stating that the recovery by

" this method was not feasible and that they understood that the

. Township 22, South, range 37 East, NMPM. There were four

Commission would approve ordainary production of this well.
There are four well on the lease. This lease is known as

the T. O. May lease in the northeast quarter of Section 21,

- producing wells on this property from the Penrose recovery all of .
- which were extremely small producers. After turring this back
' to Dr. Willingham, his superintendent completed the well by

! ordinary methods and it is now producing.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BiDG.
PHONES 7.9646 AND 5.9645
AULBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC

2.
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We have the superintendent here and with the permission of
the Commission we will put him on the stand.

We have plats‘showing the fdur wells and the unorthodox
formation which is T. O. May Number 5, 1300 feet north and 130C
feet west of the east line. |

C. C. Coz,

| having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. COWAN:
Q You are Mr. C. C. Coe?
A Yes, sir.
Q I believe you are the superintendent in charge of C. E.
Willingham's production in the State of New Mexico?
A - Yes, sir.
AQ You are famiiiar with the T. O. May lease?
A Yes, sir.
Q In Section 34 of Township 22 South, Range 37 East?
A Yes, sir.
Q How long have you been in the production end of the oil
business?
f A About 22 years.

Q You are not a graduate engineer?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COUART REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.9645 AND $-5846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC

~3-




A No, sir.
Q But you have practical knowledge of it?
A Yes, sir.

Q You are familiar with the well which Aurora Gasoline

Company drilled on a farm out to Dr. Willingham known as the
T. 0., May No. 5?

A Yes, sir.

Q You are familiar with the reason for drilling that well? ;

A Yes, sir.

Q And that such drilling was permitted by the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q What was the reason for the drilling?

A The reason for drilling was for water flooding purposes.

Q Are you familiar with tﬁe outcome of the drilling of
that well?

A Yes, sir.

Q What was the result?

A Well, the Aurora stated to us that it would not water
flood and turned the well back to us and we taken it off with the-
understanding that it could be made a producer and that was under;
stood, that the Commission already understood that.

Q@ Do vou know why water flooding wasn't successful?

A Well, the core analysis will show that. .

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSCCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLOG.
PHONES 7.9646 AND 5.9846
4LBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC
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Q I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit No. 1 and

ask you to identify iu?

A Yes, sir. That is it from Aurora Gasoline Company, that !
!
@

| was made by Earlougher Engineéring Company, Tulsa., i
'

Q Core analysis of the T. O. May No. 5 before the Commissio&?
A Yes, sir, E
MR. COWAN: We ask that it be admitted.
MR. SPURRIE?: Without objiection, it will be received.

Q Thereafter, did you have any correspondence with any of
the Aurora Gasoline Company officials?

A Yes, sir, we wrote them to ask them for a statement of
whether that would water flood or not and to give us the definite:
answer whether we could produce it or not.

Q3 What did they tell you?

A They wrbte us a letter that it could be produced but

would not water flood.

Al I hand you what has been marked as Exhibit 2 and ask you

~if that is the letter in which you received that information

" from the Aurora Gasoline Company?

A Yes, sir, that is it.
MR, COWAN: J ask that this letter be introduced.

MR. SPURRIEA: Without objiection it will be resceived.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFPORTERS
ROCM 12, CROMWELL BLRG
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5.9646
AL BUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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"more word Lo the Commission. 1 understand Skelly and perhaps

ey

Mit. COWAN: Permit me to interrupt just a minute. One E
H

|

3

Humbe has written and wired the Commission requesting postponment |
(9] l

i
of the case on the ground they wanted Lo investigate the matter of

P
i
i

- water flooding more thoroughly. 'I believe that they have mis-

“understood the purpose of this hearing since that was :disposcd of |

in the former hezaring which T have mentiona:d Lo the Joamigsion,
being Case No. 297, hearing on Aupust 7, 1251, in which this
> » ! 14 ]

Commission permitted the well to be drilled as an uncrthodox

location to test the feasibility of water flooding in that Queen
€ h)

and Grayburg formation of the FPenrose Ckelly Pool.

In this hearing, of coursse, we are ‘ust carrying out the

order of the Commission Lo show that such water {looding was not

feasible or practical and that the wsll was completed and should

be considered a regular and ordinary producer,

R |

Q Mr., Goe, can vou tell me avproximately when the Aurora

Gasoline Company compieted alil they could do on the well?

A Well, sir, I can't teil you exactiy, bus in October,

"I believe, we didn't get nctice right wnen they finished.

iount of money they spent in

3

A Lo you know the aporoximate =z

15231 PERES N
drilling this welill
AT ) 1 » r N~ AT
A No, sir, I don't, bul I think abour 335,000.C0,
~ n oo - 3 FaN F ' . N Cs s oy iy B
= sfter they Turned it back to vou, it was not a produzer?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COUNRT REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.9846 AND 5.9846
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC

~
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o Did vou go ahead
A Yes, sir.
) At approximately

A About £11,020C.0C

Q In other words,

for the complete well?
A Yes, sir.
Q What is the orod
A It is about 15 b
Q What is the prod
i Five barrels.
Q 7. O, BMay No. 27
A Four barrels,
Q T. C. May Ho, 37
A Four barrels.
G T. 0. MAY Ho. 47
A Four barrels,
Q In otitier words,
unit ¢o not produce ons
£ That 1is the way
3 Tou hisve besn pr

‘terrorary all perm

H

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSGCIATES

and complete it to production?

what cost to Dr. Willingham?

.

)

the total cost o

now?

A

uction of May No.
arrels.,

uction of the T. O, Hay No. 17

Mr. Coe, the five wells on this

ct

unit allowable, 1s that correc

I would s=ze 1it,

~ 3 PN se N e 134 :
oducing Ltne T, U. Hay Ho. 5

B PR Y . - Py [ [ERNUR o q ~
ity zy chis Comimission?®

COURT REPOHTERS
RGOM 12, CROMWELL BLOG.
PHORES 7.96405 AND 5.9846
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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A (y € 3 :
A Yes, sir. '
b
i

: » You are now, or pDr., Willingham is now requesting that this
: !
Commission permit production under its ordinary allowable? }

!

A Yes, sir. ;

MR, -COWAN: Does the Commission have any aquestions? ;

Is that ail the testimony? We have a letter in the files from
| Skelly 0il Company which we should read into the record.

"Now Mexico Cil Conservation Commission, We are in receipt
of motice of hearirg set for 9 o'clock a. m., April 15, in Case
354, application of C. E. Willingham Lo produce the

well No. 5, Penrose-Skelly Pool. As offset operator, we are con~§
cerned with this application and desire poatponement until May
Hearing in order 4o secure datsa and information necessary f{or

such hearing., We respectfully request such postponement..

b ~ ~3xrd ~ e R 3. =y (ol R 27 A S <r
. Please advise. aeOrge Ve Sel*;ﬂé‘.’,zl, Skeily Cil Company."

~ _ received a later letter referring to that telegram, did you tiot? !

which, I think should be partly read into the record. If I may
. S&Y SO, )
MHR. SPURRIEBR: If you nave a copy of the lettzsr, letts

—~ ~- < = . £33 o - o Pl s z +
M. COWAN: "This is to confirm your Le.egram sent

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.9645 AND £-98546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICC
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i
ivesterday morning as {ol.ows:
i ! £

: "Tn explanation of such request, we wieh Lo advise that both
|

8
!
.
g
!

Humbie 0i! and ReTining Company, a2ithough they will

‘themselives, and Skelly Oil Company offset the applicants lease

in Section 34, Townshiv 22

e o e e R G

South, Range 37 Last, Penrose-Skelly

Area, Lea County, New Mexico, the matter of feasibility of water

flocding is necessarily an important part of the hearing and since:
3 o " Ey w

Humble and others are already water flooding in the Penrose-Skelly

field, it will necessitate sometime to secure this information

W

‘and data and the lack of sufficient time requires the postponement

‘0of the hearing."

That is the reason I mentioned to the Commission that I think

Skelly is confused on the issues in this particular hearing.

Since the water flooding question is now moot. There is no

e gk e ST ST

water flooding connected herein It is an ordinary small

producer in a shallow field.

 carensnor e e

MR. WHITE: Were these offse

this hearing?

MR. CO#AN: I vresume they have been. I have given thenm

o

, hey were given notice by publication. I cannot see why
; _ ,

¢
;
{
R
)
n
!,J
3
[
]
o
oy
o
¢4
o
s
),
"
T

HAM:  When vou completed this well did you note
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFOATERS
RCOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG
FHONES 7-9645 AND 5-384¢
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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;any interference with the osher four weils on Lhay

A No, sir, they make dJust the same.

Y e

Yy . - . s e
The same as they always 3117

M. GRAHAM:

A It hasn't affected any of the four whatever, no less,

no more.,

MR. SPURRIER: Do you obiect to a continuance of the

case to the May hearing as Skelly has requested?

MR. COWAN: Of course, that is entirely up to the Commnission

T object insofar as this is rather a small mabtter and rather

expensive for us to come up. But I know ot no further testimony

which I could put on in support of the apvlication.

MR. GRAHAM: Aurora was completely satisfied that water
floeding was out, is that right?
MR. COWAN: Yes, sir.
MR. GRAHAM: Thet is no longer a guestion?
it back and

MR. COWAN: They have abandoned ana turned

completed as an ordinary producer.
MR. GRAHAM: What did you sav it would make?

MR, COWAN: 135 barrels, from 12 to 15.

MR, SPURRIEH: Well, I have no discretion, but the case

“

will be taken under advisement and vyou will be proverly notified

gither of continuance or whatever action the Zcommission taxes.

here anv furtker cowmment in the case?
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT PEFORYERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL B81.0G.
PHONES 7.9645 AND 5-¢546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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it, whi

witness may be excused an

ment .

The ne

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

foregoing

reco

on April 15, 1952,

My

Mi. COE: Mipht I ask a guestion mycell?
|

MR. SPURRIEBR: Certainlye.

MR. COE: Will we kecp getting a temporary allowable on

o e s Y S T

le this £0€S on”?
Mr. SPURRIER: Yes, Sir. If no further que stions, tne
d the case will be taken under advise-

xt case on the Docket is Case 355

-, , s e ~e e
s % o Sl ROR

SS.

— @& S

I, ADA DEARNLEY, do hereby certify that the above and
transcript in Case No. 354 is a true and correct

rd of the proceedings vefore the Oil Conservation Commi.ssion

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS MY HAND AND SEAL this 16th day of April, 1952

at Albuguerague, New Mexico.

Court Reporter

Commission Expires:
June 19, 1955.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLOG
©HONES 7-8646 AND 5.9346
L LBUQUERAUE NEW MEXICC

10
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BEFCRY  THE
0TI, CONSERVATION COIISEION
ST.TE OF NEW NMEXICO

TRANSCRIFT OF PR OCEEDINGS

CASE NC. 354

? Tuly 15, 1952
Regular Hearing

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
CeuRT hECORTERS

ROGM 12 CROMWELL ELUG
FHONES 7-8645 AND 5-834¢€
ALBUQUEF ROUE NEV MY SICT




BEFORE THE
0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
S STATE OF NEW MEXICO
JULY 15, 1952

In the matter of:

This is concerned with requestv for
permission to produce the T, O,

May No. 5 well, 1310' from N and L

, lines, 34-225-37E, Penrose-Skelly

; Pool; the well was formerly operated
© by C. E, Willingham, now by Gulf

5 Coast Western Oil Company.

CASE NO. 354

Tt St et " il Nt e Vst St Wet®

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSCCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLOG.
PHONES 7-9645 AND 5.3546
ALBUQUERQUE., NEW MEX'CO
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CASE 354,

M. SsLLINGBR: Representine Skelly 011 Sompany I awm

very happy to announce that preliminary weseting was held by

the interested partiss, namz2ly the Gulf Coast Wostern Gii Co.
> K ]

Humble CGil and Refining Co., and Skelly Oil Co. and 1t wag

agread that the purposes indicated in the original order No.

1-103 in Case No., 297 would now bz carrisd out to the sxtent

that an experimental water flood will be embarked by cooperation
of the three companies. As a result the interested parties

have agreed that Case No. 354 may be continued to the Uctober

15th hearing and in deference to the signers of the Gulf Company}' s

Western 0il Co. in complying with an experimental water'flood.
We have likewise agreed to permit the T.0. May No. 5 well to
be given an allowable effective today until the October 15th
hearing, subject, of course, to the approval of the Commission

or until further order of the Commission as a result of the

additional hearing. Since the Gulf Coast Western 0il Co. will

utilize two wells for input purposes. Therefore, we feel out
of fairness to them they should be given an allowable for their
No. 5 well pending the experiment water flood purposes.

M. SPURRIER: TIs Humble 0il Company present?

MR. DOGW: We're present. We concur.

"o

MR. SPURRIZR: You concur in Mr. Sellinger's statement?

. DUW: Yes.

10w about Gulf Coast Western?

rye

MR. SPURRTER: Very well,

Thay are not presant here but they have

s L e A T et e v et . St )
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1Cth and the other July llth which they agrsed to the post-

written two letters to the Commission, one of them dated July

ponement of the matter to the October 15th hearing or for
approximately 90 days and‘that allowable for their No. 5 well
may be permitted effective today.

Mit. SPURRIER: 1Is there an objection to Mr. Sellinger's
notion? Then I will recommend to the Commission that the case
be continued to the regular October 15th hearing and an order
to permit the producing of the well be issued.

The next case on the Docket is Case No. 380.

i e e ]
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
: SS
COUNTY OF BERNATILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript. of Proceed ings
in Case No. 354, before the 0il Conservation Commission,
State of New Mexico at Santa Fe,‘ i{s a true and correct record

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico, this da:f

of July 1952.

REPORTER
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COURT REPORTERS
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

MAY 20, 1952

- me me e me e mr  em e = s am e s ws e e e

é In the Matter of:

| C. E. Willingham's application for
- permission to produce the T. O.

May No. 5 well, 1310' from N and E - Case No. 354
' lines, 34-225-37E, NMPM, Lea
© Gounty, New Mexico, in the Penrose- : !
i Skelly Pool. !

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham.) i
MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Selinger, you may proceed. |
MR. SELINGER: My name is George ¥W. Selinger. 1 repre-;
. sent Skelly 0il Company. We are not the applicants in this case.:
; We, unfortunately, are present today because of certain past

; history connected to this case, which is Case 354 and Case 297.
: At no time since this matter has been filed have the parties or
E operators on both sides ever appeared simultaneously at a hearingé
: The first time this case was brought up in August, 1951, for the ‘
f purpose of securing a permit for an unorthodox well for an experié
é mental water input purpose, the Skelly 0il Company at that time ‘
E wrote 3 letter to the Commission advising they had no objection é
i for such construction of an experimental input program. |
MR. SPURRIER: W%ho made that application?

MR. SELINGER: The Aurora Gasoline Company of Tulsa andi
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Chicago made that application. Then on March 7 Elder and Willing

T

ham made an application covering this same well for the purpose
of securing what now appears to be an allowable for the well but

. which the notice did not reflect. That was the purpose. That

hearing was set on April 15. The first notice we had of that

I
I8

second application was on April 8, which we immediately wired thei

i Commission and asked for a postponement to the May 20 hearing for§
‘ the purpose of securing data on other water input projects in the%

field to be able to present to the Commission. ;

We followed that April 8 telegram up with a letter fromé
Skelly 0il Company to the Commission stating the reasons why this%
matter should be postponed to the May 20 hearing in view of the j
fact that we only had seven days' notice of the April 15 héaring.é
We followed that up on April 11 with a telephone call to Commis- ;
sion's personnel and we were given the assurance that the matter é
would be postponed. Neither the Humble 0il and Refining Company,%

i who is an offset operator in the interested application, nor Skeliy
0il Company appeared at the April 15 hearing.

Ve first received word on May 12, much to our surprise
and chagrin, that the Commission had permitted the applicant to
present their testimony in which we had no opportunity for cross i
examination. W%While we are prepared today to present our sicde of g
it, unfortunately the other side would have no opportunity of
cross examine our witnesses.

% Briefly, in a nutshell, this application is, our purposé
{ _
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for the hearing today is this. An operator comes in before this
Commission and says he wants to conduct a water experimental
project, secures a permit for an unorthodox location. Then he
does not follow that purpose at all. He intentionally completes
the well for producing purposes only. He makes no attempt to
diligently carry on such & project. Makes no attempt to even
start such a project. And it appears to us now, although I am
very reluctant to make the charge in the absence of anyone repre-
sentihg the other side, it appears to us now that the well was

: |
intentionally secured as a result of a permit for the purpose of

securing an allowable and nothing else. This well is in a lease

in the Penrose Skelly field. There are 293 wells in the field,

i

each and every one on a 40-acre unit, This is the first instance§

of a deviation of such a wide spread over a long period of time ﬁ
{
{
program, : g

We think that the order that has heretofore been secured,

granting a permit for an unorthodox location for water input

purposes should be rescinded and that the operator or whoever it i
- might be, we understand now that the well first was under the |
supervision of the Aurora Gasoline Company, then under the super-%

vision of Mr. Willingham, now we understand that it has been soldé

and under the supervision of the Gulf Coast Western 0il Company
of Oklahoma City, all in the space of three months, that that
operator, whoever it might be, be obliged to conform to the terms

of the Commission's order in actually conducting a water input

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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project, which he has not as yet done. Either he be permitted to
carry out such a prograrﬁ or that the Commission's order be
rescinded. That is the purpose of our appearance this morning,
to make that request tofthe Commission, and we are ready to

present testimony.

MR. SPURRIER: Very well. Would you be willing to
appear next month with fhe applicant?

MR. SELINGER: ' Yes, we would be perfectly willing to |
do that, but in the meafi:time this well is enjoying an allowable |
since March 3, which we? think is wrong, and we understand that
the allowable is of a ’cémporary nature; but 1it, nevertheless, is ‘
producing five wells on§ 160 acres to the detriment of the offset,ég
particularly Humble and! Skelly. If this matter is continued, we
want that well allowable held up pending a complete hearing. |
Now, Mr. Cowan represenjted Mr. Willingham. I doubt whether he
represents the now so-called owner of the well. I don't know. Sp
it is very difficult tof determine who actually represents who on
the other side. We do know that Mr. Cowan had received a copy of.
the letter that the Conﬁnission had directed to us and apparently .
he does not represent t:ghe present owner of the well. '

MR. GRAHAM: iMr. Selinger, you notified Mr. Ray Cowan
that the matter was comfing up today? - i

MR. SELINGER :f As regards the Gulf Western 0il Company,i
I doubt if they have béen notified. ¥e have no objection of this

matter going over to the next month's hearing, but we want the
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allowable of this well withdrawn, and this matter has been pend-
ing now since March, and this well has been receiving an extra-
ordinafy allowable, which we don't think they are entitled to.

MR. SPURRIER: What is their allowable?

MR. SELINGER:

It has been given 15 barrels a day for

the five wells on 160 acres.

MR. GRAHAM: The other wells are doing but little,

four or five.

MR. SELINGER: The average of all wells in the Penrose '

Skelly is about four and a half barrels.

It is a matter of re-

quiring a drilling of additional wells. It is for the purpose ofg
drilling unnecessary wells. The basis of securing the pemit foré
the drilling of this fifth well was for the purpose of carrying '
on an experimental water program. That has apparently not been
done. From the intention of the operator it was never intended ?
to be done, because the well was completed as a producer and has |
been given an allowable back to March, even prior to the April 15?
hearing. |

MR. SPURRIER: The Commission will continue the case to;
the June hearing, which is June 19. We will notify this present |
owner and see that they are here.

MR. SELINGER: We have no objection, Mr. Spurrier, pro—i
vided the well is not permitted to produce, otherwise we are ‘
prepared now to present our testimony.

MR. MACEY: Do you have objections, Mr. Selinger, to

KOOM 12, CROMWELL BLOG.
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the Willingham well having an allowable if subsequently their
production is cut back, if the order is refused?

MR. SELINGER: We think the Commission should not de-
part from the practice of allowing one well to 40 acres per unit
in this field, which has been done in this field from its incep-

tion. If they wish to shut dovn one of the other wells to permiﬁ

them four producing wells to their 160 -- but this well was placed
on production, we believe, under an avowed purpose for conserva- :

P

tion and it now appears it was for the express purpose of securin

an additional production allowable. That is what we object to.

MR. SPURRIER: Do you wish to present testimony at thid
: 1

1

time or do you want to present it vhen they can cross examine and:

you can cross examine?

MR. SELINGER: If the Commission will shut down the T. |

0. May No. 5, we are willing to forego any testimony and have the%

i
i
1
b
|

matter heard in finality next month.

MR, MACEY: What if they shut down the No. 2 instead of:

the No. 5? What about that?
MR. SELINGER: It would be all right with us.

MR. MACEY: It is on the same 4O-acre unit?

MR. SELINGER: Yes. ’
MR. SPURRIER: Well, the case will be continued to June

i
)

19 and we will shut the production down until that time, until

after that hearing.
¥R. SELINCER: I will say this to the Commission, that !

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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we will take diligent steps to contact the Gulf Coast Western 0il
Company and see if we can't, at least, for the first time, present

to the Commission a complete hearing at the next state-wide hear-

ing. In addition to whet your notice will do, we will make

L another effort to get them here.

MR. GRAHAM: They appear to be new operétors?

| MR. SELiNGER: They are entirely new operetors in New
? Mexico. They may not be familiar with the procedure of New Mexic?.

§ MR. SPURRIER: The next case on the Docket-is Case No.

. 363.

- STATE OF NEV MEXLCO )
. COUNTY OF BERNALILLO - )

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached transcript ;
df hearing in Case No. 354 before the 0il Conservation Commission;
State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, on May 20, 1952, is a true »
and correct record of the same to the best of my knowledge, skill.

and ability.
DATED at Afbuquerque, New Mexico, this day of May,

1952.

REPORTER
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BEFORE THE
GCIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MBEXICO

JUNE 19, 1952

——_——....——————_—.-—-————-_

In the Matter of

' This is concerned with request for

\

i permission tO produce the T.
 well, 1310 from N and E lines,'3h—228-37E,

0. May No. 5
Case No. 354

E Penrose-Skelly Pool; formerly operated by

1
3

: represented by Hervey,

¢. E. Willingham, now by Gulf Coast Western

i 0il Company.

————_—-——.—-—————_—.—_

(Notice of publication read by Mr. Graham.)

MR. SELLINGER: For the record Skelly 0il Company is

~ present.

MR. DOW: Humble 0il and Refining Company 1is present,

Dow & Hinkle, by Mr. H. M. Dow and Howard

. . Bratton.

MR. SPURRIER: Wwill Gulf Coast Western please come for-

. ward? You want to proceed with your case?

" MR. FORD: My name is Lee Ford, with the Gulf Coast

e tried to go over the case the best

. Western 0il Company. I hav

" 1 could and I want to say in the beginning that the Gulf Coast
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-the Commission.

Western 0il Company is not»here to take sides with the Commission
or the major oil companies in anything that has preceeded the
hearing today.

As I understand it, just briefly, the first hearing No. 297

August 7, the order No. R-103, October 15, gave the Aurora

Gasoline Company of Tulsa, Oklahoma, permission to drill at g
this unorthodox location, carrying the further proviso that if ?
said well proved that it was not feasible as a secondary prop-

osition, by water flooding, that if it was productive of oil

and gas it might be so termed subject to any further order of

Now, the Aurora Gasoline Company, as I understand it and
I believe the records will verify that, made an agreement with
Doctor C. E. Willingham whereby they would purchase the proper-
ties if secondary recovery was feasible by water flooding.
They want t¢o drill the well and if it was not proving feasible
then the well - ~ then the property was to be turned back to
Doctor Willingham and he was to pay the cost of the casing.
All that hépbehed before we acquired the property.

Now, quite a bit has been said about the unorthodox location£
I am quite sure that the Honorable Commission weighed all

evidence at the time they issued the order No. R 103 and I am

ADA DEARNLEY & AS8SOCIATES
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quite sure that they weighed the evidence with regard to whether
or not this well should be produced if it was proven that it
could not, was not feasible as a secondary recovery proposition,
Then, I understand that C. E. Willingham went ahead and
completed the well as a producer. Then on March 7, I believe
they made application for an allowable and on March the 15th

a temporary allowable was given by this Commission of 15

barrels per day. Then the hearing came. On hearing of May 20,
which was postponed, we acquired the property May lst, we had :
no notice of any hearing up to that time. That is, the Gulf :
Coast Western Cil Company did not have, and then the hearing i
wa2s postponed from May 20th.

I would like to say much has been said about the temporary
allowable of 15 barrels. I would like to give a few figures
on what the wells have done on it:

Iﬁ March, 1952, with temporary allowable effective as of
March 10th, the 5 wells averaged 5.25 barrels.

In April, 1952, the 5 wells averaged 4.57 barrels.

In May, No.-5 well produced only 22 days. The temporary
allowable was rescinded, effective as cf May 25. However, the
well was shut in May 22, because of lack of storage but for the

first 22 days of May the well produced, ko. 5, $.27 barrels per

s
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day.

Now, No. 1, 2, 3 & 4 averaged 4.10 barrels. So it is
established beyond a question of a doubt that No. 5 has not
materially effected either one of the cher wells on the
location. These are stripper wells, as we know. It is a
stripver proposition and I am sure that our opponent would
like for us to go ahead although we had nothing to do with the
previous arrangements or agreements, and tfy secondary recovery.
I dontt think that an individgal company, like we are, could be
asked by this Commission or by any commission to go in there
and do that by ourselves.

We acquired this property basing considerablevfaith upon
the proceedings up to the time that we acquired it. That is
order No. R 103, the temporary allowable that followed and the
proceedings up to that time.

Naturally, we expended money in acquiring property based
upon the 5 wells. I feel that it is only fair that Gulf Coast
Western 0il Company, if a precedent was set as has been stated,
it was by the Honorable Commission and I know they didn't do
it without first weighing the evidence they had. I am quite

sure that I know as an individual, I would dislike to see any-

one come before the Commission at this time and ask for a 5
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well spacing; 1 don't think any major company would agree to !
I do think under the circumstances our

\ a 5 well spacing but
entitled to Pre s on this 160

Vi should be duce the 5 well

compan
§ acres.
2 1 believe that 1s all. [
E MR. SPURRIER: Anyone have a question‘of this é
| witness? E

MR. SELLINGER:® Yes, I dO-

LEE EORD

. phaving been duly sworn, restified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

By MR. SELLINGER:

MR. SELLINGER:

ig Sellinger: 1 am with

rently appear to

My name

gkelly 0311 Company . From what you say you appa
ve an inmocent third party purchaser but I would 1ike to ask
you, when did Gulf Coast Western acquire that property?
A The Gulf coast Western acaquired the property on
April 23, accepted and assumed active operations on May lét.
In other words all division orders, S° forth and SO on were

effective @S of May 1lsbt.
Mr. Ford, you knew thab the matte

Q At that time,

r of

i




whether or not this well should be permitted to produce was
the subject matter of a hearing set on April 15, and May 20,

you knew that, did you?

A I would say naturally we do know but - -
Q (Interrupting) Naturally you didn't know?
? A We did know.
; Q You did know?
| A But having received the proceedings up to that time

and what had gone on before we had considerable faith in the

outcome of producing the 5th well.

Q

You knew, did you not, that the permit for this

unorthodox location was specifically granted on the basis of

a water pilot injection program, did yon not?

A According to your records, yes, sir.

Q You knew that, did you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q@ That the permit was granted on that basis?

A It was asked for on that basis but with the further

proviso in the order - -

Q

(Interrupting)

to produce until a further hearing, isn't that true?

A

No, I said I believe if I am correct, subject to
ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATEE
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any further order of the Commission.
Q Let us look and see.
A It is on the second paragraph.
MR. MACY: Would you like for me to read it, Mr.
Sellinger?

Q The order says that "if the well proves to be capable

of producing oil or gas in paying quantities subject to the
further order of the Commission or allocating allowable, there-
fore after a regular hearing held for such purposes". That is f
Order 297, is that. true, Mr. Macy? ‘ é
MR. MACY: That is Order No. 103. You didn't read
it exactly as I have it.
MR. SELLINGER: You can read the whole paragraph.
MR. MACY: It says "the application is therefore
ordered - ~ that the application of the Aurora Gassline Company, -
for the drilling of a test well at an unorthodox location, 1310
feet south of the north line and 1310 feet west of the east
line of Section 34, Township 22 south, Range 37 east in New
Mexico Penrose Skelly Pool situated in Lea Cbunty be and the
same is hereby apporoved upon the conditions that the said well
be drilled as an experimental well for the purpose of determining

the feasibility of carrying on a secondary recovery program for
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the purpose of obtaining the greatest possible ultimate<recovery
of oil or gas from the Queen or Grayberg formations in the Pen-
rose Skelly Pool and in the event said secondary recovery
program should not prove to be applicable or feasible and said
well is completed as a well capable of producing oil or gas

from said formation that the same may be completed as a produ-

cing well subject to such allowable as may hereafter be assigned%

or allocated thereto by the Commission after a regular hearing .

thereon".

Q

{
i
So the order did provide for a hearing before the {
!
I
f

allowable could be assigned the well?

A

We were well acquainted with the fact that they made

{
i
i
1

application for allowable on March 7 and March 15, the temporary;

allowable was granted.

Q

Now, Mr. Ford, the first supplement assigning on

allowable was issued on March 10th.

A

Q

for allowable purposes on the well?

A

That is correct,.

That is prior to the time that any hearing was held

Thevy made the application I understand on March 7.
The hearing was set when, April 15th?

According to records of the proceedings.
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Q

So the first supplemental allowable issued was before
any hearing for allowable was held?

A That your records will bear out,

Q

The second supplemental allowable was issued on
March 26, which was prior to any hearing.

A I understand that at intervals of 15 days the

temporary allowable was extended.

Q

Most of which was extended before any hearing held
. for allowable purposes on the well?

A Well, the order was rescinded as of May 25, you had

;- a hearing on May 20 and you had one on April 15th.

Q

Now the Commission did notify you on or about the

- 22 or 23 day of Maythat this well was to be shut down until a
: hearing was held for allowable purposes.

‘ A YeSO

Q You received that letter?

A Yes.

Q

Are you prepared at this time now to testify with

. respect to the feasibility of water flooding in this well?

! A No, sir, because from the hearings and the invest-
j

igation we made that matter had been conclusive as far as this
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Commission is concerned and if we are now to present, for
instance, the core analysis was made by Erlacher Engineering
Company, one of the best engineers we have who was Gary Simonds
was present at all times and they recommended that it was not
feasible and I don't think now that we want to bring in that
proposition,

If you do, then I suggest and I must request that

we have permission to ask for further hearing and bring to this

Lo b e A NP

Commission the engineer with Erlacher ahd(@arylSimonds.

Q * I will hand you what has been marked as an Exhibit
by your predecessors, in title and ask you to state to the
Commission where that report says that this well is not feésible
for water flooding.

A I want to state first that I am not an engineer. I
am merely basing what I have had to say upon the records of the
hearings to date. It merely states that because of the low

permeability and porosity that I believe they do not believe

secondary recoveries is feasible through water flooding.

Q Where does it say that, read the language.
A Should I read the Exhibit?
Q Show me where it says in that the feasibility and

practicability of water input is not possible.

wWhere does it
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COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 12. CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7-92643 AND 5.9546
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

-9-




say that on that Exhibit?

A I don't think you could use the letter alone. If I
was an engineer and I could anéiize the entire report I might
be able to say so.

MR. SELLINGER: We're prepared to testify from an
engineering standpoint that a report on the contrary - -~ we
have never had an opportunity, if the Commission pleases, of
presenting any testimony as to practicability and feasibility
of this well. 1In line with my promise to you gentlemen at the
May 20th heari;g, we notified the Gulf Coast Western Company
and told them that we would be prepared at this hearing to
present such testimony. As a matter of fact the last sentence
on the record ends up by saying that it is possiblé that water
injections would be adviseable.

A Doesn't it say also after all possible recovery has
been made b& primary methods?

MR. SELLINGER: If the Commission pleases Humble and
Skelly are prepared to go ahead with the testimony. This
matter has been hanging fire since April. I understood BNr.
Ford wishes to have the advice of technical witness. If he

desires to have another hearing we will leave that up to the

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY REFORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
PHONES 7.984%5 AND 5.9846
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC
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Commission.

MR. SPURRIER: Would you like to present your
testimony now or would you rather wait?

MR. SELLINGER: That was the difficulty last time.
These people, his predecessors, made certain statements and
gave testimony which was not subject to cross examination
which we believe was entirely erroneous. We never had an
opportunity of cross examination. We don't wish to take
advantage of Mr., Ford in the absence of technical advise.

MR. SPURRIER: The answer to the question is, then,
that you would like.to put the testimony on at a later hearing
when this Erlacher and Mr. Simonds are present for cross
examination?

MR. SELLINGER: Mr. Simonds is not with Erlacher.

He is a consultant and was present at the May 20 hearing but
didn't testify because he was absent a client at the time. He
was present at the May 20th hearing.

MR. SPURRIER: I think that Skelly and Humble are
here with their witnesses and should not be asked to continue
to & later hearing. However, the Commission should state now

to you, Mr. Ford, that the hearing will be continued to July 15,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
CQURT REPORTERS
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and you will have your witnesses here?
A Yes.

MR. SPURRIER: Or else you will be in default.

MR. SELLINGER: Is it understood that the order
issued by the Commission on the May 20th hearing will be in
effect until such a time as a hearing is had for allowable
purposes? You issued an order from the bench at the hearing.

MR. SPURRIER: Yes, there will be no oil from the
well in question until the hearing is completed and an order
is issued.

MR. SELLINGER: What I wanted to get clear was

whether the Commission expected us to go ahead at this time.

It seems if we did go ahead with our evidence at this time then |

Mr. Ford's people would have the claim that they were not

present to cross examine. I doubt if anything could be gained

by going ahead at this time although we are ready and prepared.

MR. SPURRIER: I don't think you should. However,
if you want to you have that opportunity. It is agreed that

the case will be continued to the July hearing which is July

15th.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

—rt 9O e

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO'
T HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached
transcript of hearing in Case No. 354 before the 0il Conserv-

ation Commission, State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, on June

19, 1952, is a true and correct record of the same to the best

of my knowledge, skill and ability.

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico, this égg:ZgL day of

June, 1952,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURY RIPORTERS
ROOM 12, CROMWELL BLDG.
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BEFORE THE
O1]. CONSERVATION COMMISSTION
STAYE OF NEW MEXICO
Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 15, 1952

In the Matter of:

Gulf Coast Western 0il Co. (as successor

to C. E. Willinghan) in case requesting

permission to produce T. 0. May Well No. Case: 354 -

5, NE NE 34-22S-37E, Penrose-Skelly Pool, Continued
Lea County. Order K-179 dated August 1,

provided for October 15 re-~hearing for

determination of future allowable.:

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. SPURRIER: Case 354, which has been continued from a
previous meeting.,.

( Mr. Graham reads notice of publication,)

MR. SPURRIER: We have two letters, one from Gulf Coast
Western and one from Skelly, both of which came in at the first of
this month, in which Gulf Coast Western asks that the case be
continued and Skellyiagrees with that recuest. Without objection
I will recommend to the Gommission that the case bhe continued
over e thg regular November 20th hearingz. 1Is there any comrent
on this case?

s

Kk, DFWEY:s  tuamble corcurs in putting 1t of £ antil Novembern,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
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MR, SPU}U{}H}}‘?’{: Also, should hring out the fact that we
have a 90 day order which will expire October 31st. Without
objiection - That order, incidentully, is to allow the wells in
question to be produced until such time as we can complete the
hearing and igsue an order, and without objection I Qill also
recormend to the Commission that the 90 day order be extended.

MR. DEWEY: Humble concurs in that.

MR. SPURRIER: Any other comment? The next case on the

Docket is Case 407,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSCCIATES
COURT REFORTERS
ROOM 105-106. EL CORTEZ BLDG.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

N RGP

)
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, do hereby certicy that the &bove and fore-
going transcript of proceedings in Case No. 354, taken before the
0il Conservation Commission on October 15, 1952, at Santa Fe,

New Mexico, is a true and correct record.

Dated at Albuquercue, New Mexico, this 22nd day of October

A??d/ﬂwm -

Notary Dubllc//

1952.

My Commission Expires:
June 19, 1955,

b o e

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
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BEFORL THE :
OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

NOVEMBER 20, 1952

: In the Matter of:

Gulf Coast Western 0il Company (as
successor to C. E. Willingham{ in case Case No., 354
requesting permission to produce T. 0O, May

No. 5, NE NE 34-~22S-37E, Penrose-Skelly
Pool.

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham.)

MR. SELINGER: 1In case 354 I am very happy to announce
that all parties are here finally in this matter. The applicant
is here and the Humble and Skelly representatives also are here.
There seems to be some question with respect to whether or not
we should go ahead with the presentation of the complete testimony.
I would like to announce to the Commission that all parties are
here and present and prepared to go along with the presentation
of this testimony.

MR. SPURRIER: The question is, Mr. Selinger, whether the
case has been proverly advertised I believe.

MR. SELINGER: Well, in my opinicn I believe that it has.

Tre notice of Case 297 which was included with Case 354 and the

‘notice of 354 all dealt with the main objective of the practica-

'bility or feasibility of watser flooding. I might suggest if

i
| SYRERSNU

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTEAS

ROOUM 105-106. EL CORTEZ BLLG.
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there is any doubt in the Commission Attorney's minds of ine
sufficiency of the notice the parties are entirely willing for

! ) the Commicsion to give still a third new case number and re-
advertise again and have it set for the December 16 hearing, but
we would like the privilege of presenting all this testimony

* . now becausé all the matters in Case 297, all the matters in

Case 354,will be included with the new case number so that it
could all be decided at one time., T might say that the area
involved is still the same area.

MR. GRAHAM: It is your wish to put on your testimony
now and have it considered in a future case?

MR. WHITE: We have no objection to it.

MR. SELINGER: There are no other parties involved
because the proposed pilot water injection is in the center of
the area owned by the three specific companies.

MR. SPURRIER: Let's procsed, Mr. Selinger.

MR. SELINGER: We have one witness.

MR, SHAFFER: Mr. Shaffer, representing Humble Oil and
Refining Company. V¥We have one witness we would like to enter
too. Mr. Dewey.
| 'J. D. COOPER

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

|

|

\

|
} _ By MR. SELINGER:
Q@ State your name.,

A J. D. Cooper,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS

ROOM 105-106, Et. CORTEZ BLOG.
PHONES 7-95845 AND 5.9546
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A Humble 0Oil and Refining Company and Gulf Coast and

Q You're¢ associated with what company?
A  Skelly 0il Company.
Q In what capacity?

A  Petroleum Engineer.

| Q Mr. Cooper, are you a graduate Petroleum Engineer of an
éccredited school?

| A Yes, sir.

i Q Have you practiced your profession since such graduation
with the exception of the time served in the armed forces?

A I graduated after I got out of the Navy.

Q You précticed your profession?

A Since then I have, yes.

Q .Have'you made a general study of the area involving
around Section and including Section 34, Township 22 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, which‘is a part of the
Penrose-~-Skelly area?

A Of that Section, a general study, yes. .

MR. SPURRIER: Speak up.

A Of that Section a general study I have made.

Q Have you on the72§t8kelly 0il Company carriéd on negotiat
with the other operators owning acreage in Section 347

& I have.

Q Who are the other operators so involved?

Western 0il Company.

Q Have you had occasion to have & map made which we would

ions

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFORTERS

ROCM 105-106. EL CORTEZ 810G,
PHONES 7.9645 AND 5.9546
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like to have marked as Skelly's Exhibit No., 1.7
(Map referred to above marked
Skellyt's hixhibit No. 1, for
.Identification.)

A Yes.,

Q Will you kindly explain in very brief terms the purport
of that Exhibit?

A The area shaded in pencil on the Exhibit represents the
acreage of the three companies involved in the area. The five
wells circled with ‘red .are proposed water injection wells in
Section 34,

Q@ T will ask you, Mr. Codper, whether or not the properties
upon which there are presently producing wells arerwned by the
parties involved in this application, namely Gulf Coast Western,
Humble and Skelly, the surrounding producing properties?

A Yes. |

the water

Q Where do you propose to inject/for a pilot water flooding
project? |

A Into the Queen Sand in the Penrose-Skelly field,

Q Is that horizon productive of oil in the Penrose-Skelly
field? |

A Yes.

(Skelly's Exhibit No. 2, marked
for Identification.) :

Q I will hand you what has been marked and designated by
the Commission as Skelly's Exhibit No. 2, and ask you to state

what that is.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

COURT REPORTERS
RCOM 105.106. ELl. CORTEZ BLLOG.
PHONES 7.9G645 AND 5.954%
ALBUQUERQUE. HEW MEXICO
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A That is a section from the electric log of the Skelly
H. 0. Sims No, 16, That is the deep test drilled in the areca
and it is in the southwest southwest of 34, It shows on the
plat as a dry hole. This is merely a type log of the Queen
Sand section which we expect to inject water into.

Q It shows the generalized section typical of that
immediate area as to the top of the Queen Sand and the proposed
injection with respect to the top of the Queen? A

A It is the only log that was available to me in the area
and it is fairly old Schlumberger and actually except to show
that the Queen is not a clean sand has no value.

Q In other words this is an o0ld field in its salvaged
stage which averages less than four barrels per well per day?

A Yes, I believe that is so.

Q It is a cooperative effort in an attempt to increase
the production of recoverable oil from the producing horizon,
the Penrose~8kelly, by such secondary method?

A Yes.

Q Have you had occasion to look the situation over with
respect ©o the possible success of such a project?

A Yes,

(Skelly's Exhibit No. 3,
Marked for Identification.)

¢ I will hand you what has been designated by the Commissio
as Skelly's Exnibit No. 3 and as a »reliminary question to your
explanation. I will ask you whether or not that is a part of

an Exhibit heretofore introduced in Case 297 and Case 3547

o)

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

CTOURYT REPORTERS
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A Yes.

¢ Will you cxplain the Exhibit to the Commission?

A This is a summary sheet from the core analysis made
on the 7, 0, May No. 5 Well, in approximately the center of the
northeast quarter of Section 34. The well was drilled by Aurora
Gasoline Company to evaluate the rossibilities of water flooding

in this area. The analysis made by Earlougher Engineering Company

ct

in Tulsa. His analysis shows that the o0il saturation is sufficieh
or the residual o0il saturation is sufficient to make water flood-
ing profitable provided other considerations such as the linticular-
ity of the sand and lack of good engineering information,even
though we have one core analysis,prevent you from making complete
and exact studies, - You can still only form an opinion that you

can successfully flood this sand.

[¢

Q0 In addition to your studies, with respect to the immediat
area, have you not drawn on the experience generally of the oil
business, with respect to the permeability of formations to

take secondary recovery measures?

A  Yes.

(Skelly's Exhibit No. 4,
Marked for Identification.l)

Q I will hand you what has been marked by the Commission as

Skellyts zmxhibit No. 4, and I will ask you to state what that
i

i Exhibit shows?

N e - . . 2

i This BExhibit is a composite of a single well in the

]

Burhark Sand arca of northeast Cklahoma., The Exnhibit showg on

T SPEAN
the Lot side she self votential of the log and in the center where
i
J—
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analysis that was made on tnig well, hig is an edge woll in
that arca and has permeablility averages much less than the averag
af the T.,0. May-MHo. 5. Anyway the T.0. May No. 5 had 33.8 net
Teet of o0il sand, range of O to 26, milidarcy permcability over-
age hea3,. This well on £xhibit Four had a range of from O to 4.2
niilidarcies and T don't have the average. On an input test, in-
Jectivity test, the well shown on Exhibit No. 4 accepted 1104
barrels of water in 24 hours by gravity. The dotted line to the
right 1s a radioactive input frofile of the water injected into
this well. The actual test was made by inp&tting a radiocactive
water soluble salt into the water injected into the well for a
period of time and measuring the radioactivity or residual radio-
activity of the formation where the salt dissolved into the water
nad gone into the formation. The scale down here shows the barre
per day per foot going intc this sand and most of the water you
will note is going into a section with a permeability less than
three milidarciss.

Q@ Then as I gather your testimony in comparing Skelly's
Exhibits Three and Four vou feel that the data indicated on
Exhibit Three in comparison to the data in Exhibit Four would
indicate to you that the faétors on BExnibit Three would be
successful for a pilot water injection program?

A Tt indicates to me that the low permeability in the core

o o v A s s e . .
analysis of the 7,0, May Y¥o. 5 is not the criteria to decide

whether this can bz successfully nilot water fleooded, Tt actually

3]

Is
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takes a test,

Q Do you know whether or not such actual water input has
taken place in Section 347

A To my knowledge there has been no water injected into the
Queen Sand in that section.

Q Applicant's proposal of the three companiecs, are
desirous of being given permission to so inject water on a
pilot'program?

A Yes.

Q Now, with respect to the unanimity of the parties involved
has there been a cooperative contract circulated and signed?

A There has been a cooperative agreement circulated. It
has been executed by Skelly and Gulf Coast Western and I under-
stand is in the process of being executed by Humble. It provides

for the conversion of these five wells to water injection wells

~jand conducting the pilot flood operation.

Q With respect to the possible source of water is there
such source available for the institution of a pilot water
flooding program?

A Yes, do you want elaboration?

Q If the Commission approved the pilot water injection
program in Section 3L, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, on the
part of not only Gulf Coast Western but Skelly and Humble would
the parties be willing to continuously furnish data to the

Commission uron regquest or otherwise?

L Yes.

2
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b Fuing

~ Don Walker, with Gulf,

MR. WHITE: We would like to offer into cvidence
Skelly's Exhibits No. 1 through i inclusive.’

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection they will be recieved.

MR. SELINGER: That is all we have of this witness.

M. SPURRIER: Are there any questions of this witness?

MR. WALKER: I didn't catch the five wells, will you
list them again?

MR. COOPER: - Yes, I will read them off to you.

MR. WHITE: - I have it here, he handed me a map.

MR. SPURRIER: Bill, will you read them into the record?

MR. SELINGER: All right, T will, T. O. May No. 1,
in the northwest of the northeast of Section 343 the Gulf Coast
Western Humble State No. 1, in the northwest of the southeast
of Section 34; the Humble State -~ -

MR. SPURRIER: (Interrupting) You said that in reverse,
excuse me.

MR. SELINGER: Continuing) - - the Humble State H No. 5|
in the southeast of the northwest of 34, and Skelly H.O. Sims
No. 9, in the northwest of the southwest and Skelly H.O. Sims
No. 8, in the southeast of the southwest of Section 34.

MR. SPURRIER: Are there anymore questions of this
witness? If not the witness may be excused, Mr. Shaffer.

MR, SHAFFER: Charles Shaffer, representing Humble Oil

and Refining Company. We are in general accord with Mr. Cooper's

testimony and we concur in his recommendations. We have Mr. Dewey

......
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here 3.0 the Jomalssion

the thing but 1 boliave

wonld like teo ask him any quostions aboub

it has been fully convered by Mr. Cooperlls

testimony, s¢ we won't offer Mr, Dewey unlcss vou would 1liks to
ask him soie questions or someone clse hevre.

MR. SPURRIER: Are there any questicns of i, Dowey as
a witness?

MR. GRAHAM: T would like to ask a few questions.

Q3 Where is this water coming from?

A We have what you might call two sources. Skelly has
developed a source of water in the R. R. Sims No. 7 which on
the plat is in Sectioﬁ 3, 23 south. Tt is the northeast of the
southwest quarter. That was a deep well and prior to abandonment
we perforated the Clear Porks Horizon to test for the water for
this pilot flood and we have water available there for three'of
the five wells. The other two wells will use fresh water from
shallow water sands.

Q@  VWhat approximate volume will be required?.

A WYe hope or we would like to start with about 250 barrels
to 300 barrels per day per well.,. It will depend on the ability
of the well to accept the water.

MR, SPURRIER: Any further questions? The witness may
be excusad.

<4 5

SR, SPURRIER: I no questions of Mr, Dewey are there

[,

s s "
any further comments in the case?

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
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MR

SELINGBER: T micht add that Mr. Hanson, with bLthe

[ R

Gulf Coast Western, 1s presont. He wus sworn in as a witness

and he would be willing to answer any questions that the

Commission or anyone else might have,

MR. WHITE: I suggest that anyone interestcd in this case

should enter their appearance off{ record.

MR. SHAVER: He did by a gencral statement. Ve will at

this time make an appearance for Humble.

A VOICE: We will enter F. R. Hauson, President of the

company. We are in accord with the project as the witnes

has

w

testified to here today. We want to makas our appearance for

the Gulf Coast Yestern.
MR, SPURRIER: Any further guestions? If not

will be taken under advisement and we will procesed to

the case

Case 362.
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STATE OF NEW MEXTCO )
COUNTY OF BERNALTLLO )

T HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached transcript

No. 35k before the 0il Conservation Commission)

on November 20, 1952, is a

of hearing in Case

state of New Mexico, ab santa Fe,

he same to the best of my knowledge,

true and correct record of t

erque, New Mexico, this éZjQZZ day of

skill and abilitye.
DATED at Albuqu

November, 1952.

l
|
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

\ 3 PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2, 0KLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
= J. S, FREEMAN . CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEE £
VICE PRESIDENT July 10, 1952 G. W. SELINGER
E. A. JENKINS PRORATION ATTORNEY
J. H. MCCULLOCH

GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT
CHIEF CLERK

ne: Case K$.?§$Eﬁ¥?'---“
fray e

1
Mr. R. K. Spurrier i
0il Conservation Commission v
Box 871 N
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

As you are aware this continued hearihg is set for 9:00 A.M,.
: July 15, 1952, with respect to Gul:s Coast Western Cil Company's T. 0. May
: No. 5 Well in the Penrose Skelly Pool,

A sincere effort is being made between the interested parties;
namely, Gulf Coast Western Cil Company, Humble 0il & Refining Company, and
Skelly 0Oil Company with respect to a cooperative institute of pilot water
flood, and a meeting of the three interested parties has already been
: reached to the effect that imrediate steps will be taken towards the goal
: of a pilot water flood program.

Since this will consumnate some time, the three interested

: . parties have agreed for the hearing on Case No. 354 to be continued for

' approximately 90 days, and we suggest the October 15th hearing as the

: date for a further continuance of Case 354. In order to vermit a diligent
effort towards such pilot water flooding, Skelly Cil Company is agreeable
for the Cormission to permit the opening of the T, 0, May No, 5 Well for -
production purposes and to assign a temporary allowable until the October 15
hearing, It is understood that this cooperative venture and agreement as to
temporary allowable will in nowise affect the rights of any the parties in-
volved.,

We will ve glad to take this cooperative step with our neighbors
to the end that this matter can be amicably settled.

Youps very truly,

.

GiS:dd Georgd W. Selirger

ce: HMr, F., R, Henson, Gulf Coast Western Cil Co., 916 Petroleum Bldg.,
Oklahoma City, Cklahoma.
Mr, Re S. Dewey, Humble Cil & =xefining Co., Box 1600, iidland, Texas

Mr, Dunlavey

Sy P
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GULF COAST WESTERN OIL Co.

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OiL
PETROLEUM BUILOING

OxLanoMA €Iy 2, OKILA.

TR RO
Ju_ly 11’ 1952 (o e a3 ‘t e o, )
New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission v
P. 0+ Box 871 Vi
Santa Fe, New Mexico W
‘ ARV

‘&ttehtioni ¥rs . B. Macey, Chief Engineer

Gentlemen? ‘
: ' I re: Case No,35h = T. O May Noe 5,1310' from N and B
Lines, Section 3}4-225-3TE, Penrose-Skelly Pool
Lea County, Hew lMexico

- Due te our uni‘amiliarity with the rules of your Commission, we

' have askegd for an jndefinite postponémerit of the above referred to hearing,
and'we find this morning that a pos’cpone'ment cannot be made jrdefinitelye.

: [ __ ‘ﬁ'eif arc therefore amending our request of July 10, 1952, to read
. Mz pinety (90) day postponement of the hearing!, which is set to be heard
~ on July 15, 1952, in this case. .

Yours truly,

GULF COAST WESTERN OIL CO.

F. R. Henson, President
FRH el

cet Mr, 4. L. Porter, Jre
Proration Manager ,
New lexico Oil Conservation Commission
Box 20L5
Hobbs, New Mexico

Skelly Oil Company
Box 38 Hobbs, Hew Mexico
Attn: Mre J. M. Dunlavey

Skelly 0il Company
Skelly Building, Tulsza, Oklahoma
Attn: Mr. Jim CooreT

Humble 0il Compaiy
Box 1600, lidland, Texas
Attn: 1r. Re S. Dewey
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HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY
MIDBLAND, TEXAS
July 10, 1952
J. W. HOUSE
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State of New Mexico . . , \a‘i
011 Conservation Commission . e <;3
Santa Fe, New Mexico R S T T ‘?}\
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Y o ke
Attention of Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretary .‘\.A e e W M
Dear Sir:

At a meeting of representatives of Gulf Coast Western 0Oil Cowpany,
Skelly 0il Company and Humble 0il & Refining Company to discuss a pilot
water injection program for Section 34, T-22-5, R-37-E, the matter of the
interchange of a cooperative agreement for water flocding and the selection
of input wells was tentatively agreed upon.

It was agreed that pending the execution of a cooperative agree-
ment For water flooding, each operator would request that the Conservation
Commission of New Mexico would indefinitely postpone the hearing set for
July 15, 1952, on Case 354, This case concerns the request for permission
to produce the T. O. May No. 5 well, 1310 feet from the north and east lines,
Section 34, T-22-S, R-37-E, Penrose-Skelly Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
This well was formerly operated by C. E., Willingham, now by Gulf Coast Western
0il Company. It was further agreed, that each operator would request that
the Conservation Commission of New Mexico would grant a temporary allowable
to permit said well to produce to capacity until such time that the Com-
mission is requested by either Skelly 0il Company or Humble 0il & Refining
Company to reset Case 354 for hearing.

Humble Oil & Refining Company hereby requests the postponement for
an indefinite period of time on the hearing of Case 354 and the granting of
a temporary allowable for T. O. May well No. 5 until such time that Case 354
may be reset for hearing by either Skelly 0il Company or Humble 0il & Refining

Company .
Yours very truly,
HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY
J. W. HOUSE

RSD/rs -

cec: Mr. George Selinger, Skelly 0il Co., Tulsa, Okishoma
Mr. F. R. Henson, Gulf Coast Western 0il Co., Oklahoma City, Oklahoma
Mr. Hiram Dow, Hervey, Dow & Hinkle, Roswell, New Mexico
Mr. W. E. Hubbard, Humble Oil & Refg. Co., Houston, Txas
Mr. T. J. Fuson, Humble Oil & Refg. Co., Houston, Texas
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GULF COAST WESTERN 011 Co.

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OIL
PETROLEUM BUILDING

A L M0 L S
Oxramoma Ciry 2, OxLA. T T e
July 10, 1952 e e

\“\“ : :
L . |

New Mexico 0il Conservabtion Comm1551on, oo e i

Pe 0. Box 871,

Santa Fe, New Maxico. - . R

s

ATIENTICN: !lre W, Be Macey, Chief Enginreer

Gentlemens

In re: Case Nye 354 ~ T. Oe ¥ay No. 5, 1310f from N and
E Lines, Section 3L~22S-37E,, Penrose-Skelly Pool,
' Lea County, New Mexico.

At 3 meeting of the operators in Section 34-225-37E, Penrose-
Skelly Pool, Lea County, New Hexico, held in the offices of the Skelly 0il
Company, Hobbs, New Mexico, yesterday, July 9, 1952, at which there vere
present Je. ¥. Dunlavey and Jim Cooper of Tulsa, Oklzhoma, representing
Skelly 0il Company, R. S« Dewey, of M;dland, Tex2s, representing Humble 0il
Company, and myself, F. R, Henson, repreeentlna Gulf Coast Western Qil Co.,
of Oklahoma City, QOklahoma, a proposed pilot water flooding prsject was
discussed and tentetive agreement reached unanimously between all the oper-
ators in Section 3lie

As a result of this conference 211 of the operators in Section 3k,
viz.: Skelly 0il Coxpany, Humble Jil Company and Gulf Coast Western 0il
Co., reached an agreement to request the notification of the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission of the State of New Mexico that it is the desire of the
said operators that Case No. 35, relating to the request of Gulf Coast
Western 0il Co. for permissicn to prcduce the T. O. May No. 5 well, be
continued indefinitely frecm the date of July 15, 1652, at which time the
Case is set to be heard before the Commission, and that the temporary allow-
able on the T, 0. May No. 5 well be immediately restored.

t was also agreed that the Cowmmission be regquested that Hoth the
indefinite continuance of the hearing and the temporary allowable for the
Gulf Coast Western 0il Co. T. 0. }ay No. 5 remain sc urtil any one of said

three operztors may request the allowable be discontimued, and/or the said
Case be set dowvn for hearing before the Commission,.

It is asswned by the Gulf Coast Western Gil Co, that this action
on the part of all interested parties will make it unnecessary for annear-
ance at the proposed heering on this issue set for Tuesday, July 15, 1952
either for the purpose of hearing or restoration of the temporary allowable
cen the T, €, May No. 5 well.

If we are not correct in this assurption, will you kindly advise




New Mexico Concervation Commission = 2 =

immediately by c‘oliect Hestern
preparation and be represented

FRH:el

cci

B S O 7]

Mr, Ao L. Pol“ter, JI‘.
Proration Menager of

July 10, 1952,

Union telegram in order that we may make
at the hearing on July 1Sth.

Yours very truly,

GULF COAST VEST RN OIL O,

- T« R} Henson,
President

New llexico 0il Conservation Commission,

Box 2045,
Hobbs, New Mexico,

Skelly 01l Company,
Box 38,
Hobbs, New Mexico,

Attention: ¥r, J. M. Dunlavey

Skelly 0il Company,
Skelly Building,

Tulsa, Oklahoma,
Attention: Mr, Jin Cooper

Humble 0il Company,

Box 1600,

¥idland, Texas,
Attention: r. R. S. Dewey
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DETROIT, MICGHIOAN
ELS1E, MICHIGAN
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AURORA GASOLINIE COMPANY
fkeﬁ'ners and _Marketers

15011 WYOMING AVENUL

REFINERIES:

UNIVERSLTY 3-3800

REPLY T0:

Dh'l ROTT 21’ X\IICI{. TULSA BRANCH OFFICE
308x%KR WRIGHT BLDG.
March 18, 1952 TULSA, OKLATUMA

TELEPHONE: 21010

C. E. Willinghem, M, D,
808 Peoples Bank Building
Tyler, Texas

Dear Mr, Willingham:

As you recall, some time last year we concluded a deal with you involving
the drilling of a test well in the Northeast Quarter (NE}) of Section 34,
Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NNPN, Lee GCounty, New Mexico, for the
purpose of determining whether the formetion which was productive in the
area was susceptible to a secondery recovery project, On October 15, 1951
our application to the Commission for approval of this unorthodox location
was granted, this being identified as Case No, 297, Order No, R-103.

e Y A

The test well was subsequently drilled and cored. An analysis of the core
indicated that due to the low permeability of the producing horizon that
the value of a water flood was extremely dubious, Accordingly, and in
line with the terms of our original agreement, we re~assigned to you the
acreage involved including the drill site,

Inasmuch as the order mentioned asbove, granting approvel to this location,
indicated that if a secondary project was not feasible that an allowable
would be given to this well, we assume that such approval will be trans-
ferred to you,

If there is any other data which we can supply, either to you or to the
Coxmission, please do not hesitate to contact us,

Yours very truly,
AURORA GASOLINE GOMPANY

Q-&'M

M. S, Schiller

MSS/mr
cec -~ Mr, Amis
Mr, Shier -
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GULF COAST WESTERN O1L Co.

£

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OIL P ’ ~ke o &ﬂ;

PETROLEUM BUILDING / oA B o [ - _’3

J . . : R
OxranomA Crry 2, Oxra. <7 R ’/ i
July 11, 1952, T
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. &
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Mr. W. 5. Macey, Chief Engineer, o0 ,
0il Conservation Commission, [ LA L
P. 0. 3ox 871,

Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Dear ¥r., Hacey:
In re: Case N,o 354 = T. 0. May Np. 5, 1310t from N and

B L*nes, S,ction 3-225-27F., Penrase~Skelly Pool,
ILea County, New Mexico,

You will have received, ere this letter reaches your desk, ¥r. F. R,
Henson's letter of July 10 addressed to your attention,

Tnasmuch as a tentative agreement has heen reached between the three
Operators in Section 34-223-37E fer a water flooding project and the
Commission has been reguested to postpone the July 15 hearin~ in Case
No. 35h and to restore the temmorary allowable wunder cur T. 0. Yay No.
S pending developments, we are wondering 15,411 be possible for us to
obtain photostatic copies of Exhibits 1 and 2 as introduced in said
case at the April 15, 1952 hearing.

Regrettably, we find that Dr. C. B, Willingham, from whom we 2cquired
the progerty, was funished only one photostatic copy of the Core
Summary, Summary of Core Analyses Datz, Results of Permeability Tests,
Results of Laboratory Flooding Tests, Special 0il Flooding Tests,
Summary of Coring Time, Results c¢f Saturation and photographs of the
coreg, and, svbsequently, =ame were filed as Exhibit 1 in said csse.
You will agrse that such data will be of tremendous assistance to us
in developing the provosed water flooding project. e doubt that
your regulatlons will perxit youto remove same from your official file
and transmit to us for photostating, which, of course, vould simplify
imatters, therebre, we are wondering 17 it wouLd be possible for yon to
procare the photostats and forward to us., If this may be done, will
you kindly advise the cost and hhe~b will be mailed 1rwﬁiLetelj.

Your kind assistiance in this matier will be profoundly apprecizied.
We are disappointed to learn that Lime ané »nlans would not permit vou to

visit our offizes when recently in our City and sincerely irust that you
had a most enjovable frin.




¥r. W. B. Macey, Chief FEngineer -2 - July 11, 1952,

¥ : Thanking you and with kindest perscnal regardse,

Yours very truly,
GUI,* COAST WESTERMN 0OIL CO,.,
./'///0’/ 7
Lee Ford,
12nd Department

. IF /1.

g
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

July 9, 1952

Mr. Lee Ford

gulf Coest Western 0il Compeny
Petroleum Building

Oklahoma City, Oklahows

Dear Mr. Ford:

Reference is made to your letter of July 5 pertaining to
Case 354.

With reference to the exhibits which have been introduced
in this case: Exhibit No. 1, which was introduced April 15,

i3 & copy of a letter from the Farlougher Engineering Company

to the Aurora Gssoline Company. Attached to the letter is a
Core Summery signed by J. M. Robinson, engineer for Earlougher.
Engineering, plus a sumary of core analyses data. The totsl
number of pages, including the initial letter, is 14, and ‘in-
oludes the Results of Permeability Tests, the Results of Labora-
tory Flooding Tests, Special 0il Flooding Tests, Summary of
Coring Time, Results of Saturation Tests, and photographs of
the cores. All of the exhibit is a photostat. Exhibit No. 2
is a letier from the Aurora (asoline Company signed by M. S,
Shiller, addressed to Dr. Willingham; the letter i3 dated
Merch 18, 1952.

I hops that this information will answer your question. I be-
lieve that the profile and summary of the results of the core
analyses have been introduced in the somewhat lengthy Exhibit
No. 1.

I regret very much my inability to contact you in Oklahoma City,

but a change in plans prevented my doing so. Hoping to see you
next londay ~

Very truly yours,

W. B. Hacey,
WBMny Chief Engineer
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GULF COAST WESTERN OI1L Co.

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OIL
PEFYROLEUM BUILDING

OxrLanoma Ciry 2, OKLA.

July 5, 1952

_Mr. #, B, Macey, Chief Engineer,
0il Conservation Commission,
P. Os Box 871,
Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Dear ¥r. Macey:

In re: Case No. 354 -~ T« O. May No. 5, 1310f from N and E
Iines, Section 3);-22S-37E., Penrose-Skelly Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico

We sre exceedingly sorry that you were wnable to visit our offices as an-
ticipated. '

T know that the letter of September 12, 1951, addressed to the Aurora Gas-
oline Company, Wright Building, Tulsa, Oklahoma, under date of September 12,
1951, by the Earlougher Enginecering was introduced as evidence and filed as
an exhibit in the above numbered case, however, I do not believe that the
profile and summary of the results of the core analysis were so introduced
and filed., Am I correct in this assumption?

Thanking you and with best wishes,

Yours very truly,
GULF COAST WeST<RN OIL CO,,
M%

Lee Ford, T
LF/1. Land Department




GULF COAST WESTERN O1L Co.

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OIL
PETROLEUM BUILDING

OxranoMAa City 2, OKLA.

July 17, 1992

Mr. ¥. B, Vacey, Chisf Engineer,
01l Conservation Commission,

P. 0. Box 871,

Santa Fe, New Mexico,

Deaxr ¥Ur. Nacey:

Inre: Case No, 30L -~ T, 0. May No. 5, 1310' from ¥ and E
“Iines, Section 34-225-37E., Penrcse-Skelly Pocl,

3T

Lea County, New Mexico.

—

We hasten to retura herewlth Exhi»ii MNo. 1 in captioned case, consisting
of thirteen (13) photostatic pages,

Though we hesitate to further encroach upon your goodness, we should like
2 copy of Exhibit 2, being thae letier from the Awrora SGasoline Company,
over the signature of ¥, S, Shiller, and addressed to Dr. Willingham un-
der date of March 18, 1952, This may he only a typewritien copy, -
we might as weil include your charming and competent Secretary in our
debt of gratitude.

We are most grateful for your kindness in this matier and the writer
sincerely trusts that he mav have the pleasure of visiting with you in the
very near future and personally exprescing cur appreciation,

PN et Yours very truly,
S i GULF COAST WESTERN OTL CO.,
Jut 2t o ‘! C'/
. 1
G aow waizl W
: 5 A5G
LE/2 - Land Department.

Enclosures: Exhibit 1 - 13 phtostatic copies
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Vright Building
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Attention - Mr. Neurice Shiller
' ) Re - Core. Aml:u'
e. 0. May Vell No. 3

. Bec. 3‘, oa‘eo’ !031".
1ee C Hevw 100

Centlemsa3

Attached are results of anslysis, together with mﬁh and sumBAYY,
oanrilcommlncnumabmnu ]

)Mmﬂnﬂm‘dnmudtbm
o1l eand vith mpm-mvumpmmv.
mh muactimwtnmwdd _

mumuumm-oummnmuuummmta

SN oumw.ammuuoomn should

| T - ayea-of-vhioh this o4re-. ttvo.w_
S rolmmm uuqmum .
ecm mmw

mwuuq

oil yet to W *

Ea -’»:V.-_



Blevaties, B:B., Detum
Srowmid tion

|
i
|




Eanrovonza Evoixnxsminc
PETROLETN CONSULLANYS - OORE ANALIYSES
310 EAST FOURTH STRELT
TOLSA O, OXEANOMA

September 12, 1951

-Aurdre Gasoline Company

Wright Bailding
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Attention - Wr. lnm'loomlhr »

Be - Core Amalysis
T. 0. May Woll No. 5
8‘0. »’ roaati 1031"0
— . Iss County, Wew Vexico

Gentlemen;

Attached are resultes of analysis, together with profile and summary,
covering core mindfro-mubmnu.

The Penroes (Quesan) numummmpmuamm-
indicate 33.80 net feet of o1l Mﬂtthvmnynllwmmw.
The o1l sasd coocurs hkmhmtieuﬁn@mtmm

102 feet from 3517.8 to 379.8 feet.,

m“thuuﬁumcmmnm nwuuuuummc.
Monmwmmmofuooiwx'h sore should
ba obtained from the area of which this care » atative. An-
effective vater Mﬁlm

uluticlﬂ.onmd'
to date from this

mnﬂho@hﬂlm f 2




Bty end porostty. Bestioms 1, a'usmutau.smuacmu
in the top zome.- th mim&m‘t*%h.mc

7.0 and 17 millidareys, nmotivol.y oupmd vath the w of o.o. 0.5, 1.7
and 1.0 miliidareys for ssctions 1, 3, & end 6,‘ful_poet1nl.y. Fermoability
capacity is 1Ah foot-millidareys. .

PGROSITY h@ﬂmmiw uu.smmtmmmmum
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very nearly represnt tb SVOrege m nur nmtiol. !'hf 1.' 'c-nhtinh
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C. E. WILLINGHAM, M. D., F. A. C. S.
808 ProrLus BANK BUILDING
TYLER, TEXAS

April 29, 1952

0il Conservation Commission,

P. C. Box 871,
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sirs:

I have recently sold all my producing properties in
New Mexico to Gulf Coast Western Oil Company of Oklahoma City,

Oklahoma. They took over operation of the property on April
23, 1952.

I have posted with you a plugging bond which I would
appreciate your returning to me so that I may cancel my contract

with the Insurance Company.
Very truly yours,

e .p
C. E. Willingham, M, D.

2o

CEW es..
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PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

J. S{FREEMAN
wcz PRESIDENT

E. A JENKINS
GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT

,5*14

@/o/"f"' -

SKELLY OIL COMPANY

TULSA 2.0KLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
) CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER
April 9’ 1952 ¢ \gléfas;\!;'rl:fi’zronuzv

J. 4. McCULLOTH
CHIEF CLERX

He: 'Case 354, Applicant-C, E., Willingham
‘Hearing, April 15, 1952

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Mr, William Macey

Gentlemen:

This is to coﬁfirm telegram sent yesterday morning,
to-wit, April 8, 1952, as follows:

"We are in receipt of notice of hearing set

9:00 a.m,, April 15, in Case 354, application
C. B, Willingham for permission to produce T,
0. May VWell No, 5, Penrose Skelly Pool. Ais
offset operator we are concerned with this
application ‘and desire postponement until

May hearings in order to secure data and in-
fornation necessary for such hearing. Ve
respectfully request such postponement. Please

advise",

In explanation of such request, wish to adviss that
both Humble 0il and Hefining Company, although they will speak
for themselves, and Skellj offset the applicant's lease in Sec~-
tion 3k, Township 22 South, hange 37 Zast, Penrose Skelly Area,
Lea County, New Mexico, and the matter of feasibility of water
flooding is necessarily en important part of the hearing, and
since Humble and others are already water flooding in the Penrose
Skelly Field, it will necessitate some time to secure this infor-
mation and data and th_fé lack  of sufficient time requires the post-

ponement of this hearing,

In sddition the undersigned has a hearing set ror 10:00
J. april 15, before the Colorado 0Oil and Gas Conservation Coumission
and will be engaged in that hearing on that date. ie therefore requested,
by our telegram of yesterday, postponement until the May 20, hgarxngs.«m
Santa Fe, at wiich time we will be prepared for this hearlng. S

sy Ly i



i Page 2.

Kew Mexico Cil Conservation Commission April 9, 1952

L J
we are sending a carbon copy of

is indicated below
this letter to the Humble Oil and Refining Company, Mr. C. b

o Willingham, the applicant, and we are unable to send a copy of
: » i this letter to Brand & Cowan, who are his attorneys, since we

do not have their address,

very btruly,

20

Selinger

You

ovS:dd

cc: ¥Mr. C. B. Willingham
319 W. Second Streeb
Tyler, Texas

Mr. John House
Humble Oil and Refining Conmpany

Midlend, Texas

Mr. Dunlavey

. ¥ o
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W. P. MARSHALL, PRES!IDENT

r letters is STANDARD TIME at point of origin, Time of receipt is STANDARD TIME at point of destination
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NEW MEX1CO OIL CONSERUATiON'CCMMlSSION-;» .
MABRY HALL STATE CAPITOL BLDG SANTAFE NMEXu

WE ARE IN RECEIPT OF NOTlCE Or HEARING SET 900 AM APRIL 15

4 APPLICAT‘ON CE WlLLINGHAM FOR PERMISSION TO
PRODUCE TO MAY WELL NO 5 PENROSE SKELLY POOLs AS OFFSET
OPERATOR WE ARE CONCERNED WITH THIS APPLICATION AND DES!RE
POSTPONEMENT UNT!L MAY HEARINGS IN ORDER TO SECURE DATA AND

INFORMAT}ON NECESSARY'EOR SUCH HEARING» WE RESPECTFULLY

REOUEST SUCH POSTPONEMENTs PLEASE ADV!SE“
GEORGE W SEL%NGER SKELLY OfL C0=‘

~

e
-

THE COMPANY WiILL APPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATRONS CONCERXING ITS SERVICE
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HuMBLE O1L & REFINING GOMPANY
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KUMBLE - MAGROLIA WATER FLOOD PROJECT - PENROSE-SKELLY FIELD
HUMBLE - J. L. GREENWOOD LEASE
MAGNOLIA - BRUNSON-ARGO LEASE

Tlie area being flooded on the Humble-J. L. Greenwood and Magnolla-
Brunson-Argo leases, Penrose-8kelly Field, Lea County, New Mexico, comprises
480 acres in Scction 9, Township 22-S, Range 37-E, as shown in Figure I. Only
wells completed in the Penrose-Skelly Grayburg pay are shown, a number of deeper
Brunson, Drinkard, and Paddock Field wells being omitted. Seven wells were com-
pleted on the Humble-Oreenwood lease and eight vells on the Magnolia-Brunson
Argo lease in the Grayburg Crysta.llihe dolomite on a 40-acre spacing pattern
during the period from May 1937 to July 1940. However, in recent years, several
wells have been deepered to other pays.

Prior to iunitiation of the water flood, production of the Humble
Oreenwood lease had declined to 13 barrels per day arom five producing wella.
Magnolia's Brunson-Argo lease was producing 10 barrels per day from the three
welle in the flood area. Total cumulative production from the seven original
Humble welle to January 1, 1951, was 348,880 barrels or 1,090 barrels per lease
acre., Total cumulative production from the Magnolia wells in Section 9 to
January 1, 1951, was 211,810 barrels or 1,320 barrels per lease acre. There
are insufficient data available from which to determine actual pay thickness.
The average rorosity for ten core samples at Greenwood 1 was 7.9 percent and
only one had a radial permeability as high as one md.

‘fhe original reservoir preassure 1s estimated as 1600 pounds and a
subsurface sample showed a saturation pressure of 1457 pounds and a solution
ratio of 751 when flashed to O pounds trap pressure. The oil shrinkage factor

vas 0.709. The high initial ratios of the wells suggest the presence of a gas




-2-

cap and the oil was probably saturated at the original reservoir pressure.

Because of the lack of reservoir data and actual operating experience
of water injection in dolomite reservoirs, the project was initiated on an
experimental basis.

On January 12, 1951, injection was begun into Greenwood 3 and
Brunson-Argo 8 at the rate of 240 and 300 barrels daily, respectively. Green-
wood 5 had been drilled to the Drinkard pay and, when it failed to be a com-
mercial producer, was plugged back to the Grayburg and shut in. In order to
convert it to a water injection well the casing was perforated with 150 open
hole Jjet type shota from 3640 to 3716 feet and acidiged through the perfora-
tions with 300 gallons of acid. The well then took water by gravity at the
rate of 432 barrels per day. On January 25, 1951, Humble Greenwood 5 and 6
were converted to injection wells. No remedial work was required in con-
verting Greenwood 3 and 6 and Brunson-Argo 8 to water input wells.

Injection by gravity was continued throughout 1951 at an average
rate of approximately 120 barrels of water per day per injection well. Cumu-
lative water injected to March 1, 1952 was 195,297 bdarrels which is 366,288
barrels less than the total cumulative oil that has been produced. There have
been no changes in production attributeble to the water flood project to date.
Equipment g bdng installed to increase the injection rate, and Magnolia re-
cently acidized Brunson-Argo 8, increasing the injection rate from 60 to 135

barrels of water per day by gravity.
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JOHN R. BRAND RAY €. COWAN

BRAND & COWAN

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

P. 0. BOX 1176 TELEPHONE 3-2198
DASHKO BLDG.

HDBE8S8, NEW MEXICD //
' /;, ./‘;"'(\;

March 7, 1952

01l Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New lexico

Attn: Mr, William Hacey

Re: Case No,: 297
Order No,: R-103

Gentlemen:

Cur client, C, E, Willingham, 4,D, of 319 West Second
Street, Tyler, Texas, is the owner of an oil well drilled as a
test well 131C feet South of the North line and 1310 feet West
of the Last line of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, N,X,P,M,, Lea County, New Mexico, This well was drilled
by the Aurora Gasoline Company under contract with Dr, Willing-
ham, and the drilling of such well as an unorthodox well loca-
tion was permitted by the Qil Conservation Commission of New
fexico in the above styled and numbered case on August 7, 1951
in Santa Fe, New ldexico at 10:00 A,4. Such permission was
granted after due hearing and publication to determine the
feasibility of carrying on a secondary recovery program by
water flooding for the recovery of oil or gas from the "Queen"
or "Grayburg" formstion in the Penrose Skelly pool, and that
the Commission ordered that in the event such secondary recov-
ery did not prove to be practicable that applicant should be
permitted to complete said well, if it prove to be capable of
producing oil or gas in paying quantities, subject to the
further order of the Commission,

That the water flooding program contemplated by the
order of the Commission proved impracticable and not feasible
for the reason that the formation was too tight to take water,
as will be fully shown to the Commission by the Cofle #nalysis
of Earlougher Engineexring of Tulsa, Oklahoma, which report
will be presented to the Commission upen a hearing of this
cause,




0il Conservation Commission 2 tMarch 7, 1952
Case No. 297, Order No. R-1G3

- 4y client, and your applicant, C. E. Willingham,
further states that the ssid Aurora Gasoline Company did on
or befoxre October 19, 1951 return said well and all interest
therein to your applicant, and that Xour applicant did there-
after, by the use of cable tool drilling equipment and ordi-
nary methods, complete such well to production in the Queen
sand section, and that the same is now caiable of producing,
and does produce, twelve to fifteen barrels of oil per day

by natural flow through. two inch tubing.

Your agplicant, therefore, Erays that the Commission
set a time and place for hearing on this application, and that
upon such hesring it grant to applicant the right to produce
such well, according to the allowable or allowables, under the
present and future rules and regulations of the Oil Conserva-
tion Commission of the State of New Mexico, :

Very truly yours,

BRAND & COOWAN

eys pp
C. E. willingham, M, D,
tiobbs, New lexico




OolL CONSERVAT!ON COMMISS!ON
p. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

April 2, 1952

BRARD & COWAR

Box 1176

Hobbs, He M.

Attentiont Mr. Ray Cowan

Gentlemen’ REs OCC_Case 354

Reference 18 pade Lo your application dated March 7y 1952,
in which your olient, Mre Le E. ‘Hillinghan, makes applica=
tion for pemiasion to produce the Te O MaY Well No. 5y
formerly operated bY Aurora Gasoline Company s

for hearing ab G a.ie OO April

This application has been seb
15, 1952, as Case 354. tegal advertisement has been properly

Very truly yours,

Re. R. Spurrier
Seoretary - Director
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3 | | SKELLY OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2. 0KLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER
J. S. FREEMAN
May 9, 1952 G. W. SELINGER :
PRORATION ATTORNEY

VICE PRESIDENT
E. A. JENKINS
GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT J. H. MCCULLOCH
CHIEF CLERK

-

ke: Case Noy 35h.... . ..
Hearing originally set
soridl 15, 1952

¥r, R. R. Spurrier

New Mexico Gil Conservation Commission
HMabry Hall

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Prior to the April 15 hearing, we requested that. this matter
be continued to the May 20th hearing, and we understand that umble made
a similar request. The continuation was predicated on the basis of in-
e : sufficient time to secure data which we thought was pertinent to tle
5 ; presentation of this matter, U%We would appreciate your advising us whether
! or not this matter is set for the ¥ay 20th hearing.

: : In lookng over the April Schedule we note that the lease
designated as the T, O, May lease in Section 34-225-373 is listed in tle
Penrose Skelly Pool, and each of the four wells, that is, wells Nos, 1,

2, 3 and 4, are assigned an allowable. UWe also note that Supplement, 40,
effective March 10, 1952, assigns an allowable to the T, O, May o, 5 well,
and Supplement #40-i, effective March 26, 1952, again agsigns an allowable

to the Lo, 5 well,

In loocking over Order wo, R-103 in Case 297, said order pcrmitied
the Aurora Gasoline Conpany, as agplicant, the drilling of an wnorthodox
well for conducting an experimental.well to determine fire feasibility of
carrying on a secondary recovery prograr for tne recovery of oll or yas
from the Queen or Grayburg formation in the renrcse Skelly Fool, and speci-
fically provides that before an z2llowable for oil producing purposes can
be assigned this well that a hearing bte held for such purpose, e do not
feel that this lease should be sssigned five wells on the 160 acres for
allowable purposes, and we believe that the allowable on the lio, 5 well
should be neld up pending the heesring in compliance with this order,

SR
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Mr. K, K, Spurrier ~2~ May 9, 1952
New Mexico (il Conservation Commission

Mabry Hall

Santa Fe, New Mexico

We would, therefore, appreciate hearing from you in regard
to both matters, (1) As to whether or not the hearing will come up
on the 20th, and (2) whether or not the Commission will grant kr. C. E.
Willingham an allowable prior to the hearing.

Yoyrs very truly, )

Gvis: dd

cc: Mr. J, W. House
Humble 0il & Refining Company
lMidland, Texas

Mr., Dunlavey



SKELLY OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

J. S. FREEMAN
Vice PRESIDENY

E. A. JENKINS
GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT

TULSA 2.0KLAHOMA

June 2, 1952

\\\‘Re:

s

Gulf Cosst wWestern Gil Coupany
Petroleum Building
Cklahoma vity, Ckishcma

Gantlement

Caae 354 i

Vo e

{:ﬂ 1 Q"" (i

W. P, WHITMORE
CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER

G. W. SELINGER
FPRORATION ATTORNEY

J. #. MCCULLOCH
CHieF CLERK

We have besn given to understand through sources which
we will not vouch for tiat you are the owner snd operator of a well
dseignated as the T. O, Hay %o. 5, located in Section 34-225-37:,

NeM,P.M,, Lea Cuunty, lcw Mexico.

This wsll nhas bsen the subjsoct

| matLer of hearings in which the Aurora Gasoline Company snd O. S,
Willinghan nave been involved for sometime, and at the Xay 20th
hearing held in Santa Fe, New Hexico, we were prcpared on this

application and no une appeared,

The Gil Conssrvation Commi.sion upon our rsquest ordered
the well shut down and the oil heretofore prodused from this well
has been charged against this well awaiting a final disposition of

the matter.

It was with creat reluctance that we insisted on this

course of action by the Uommission in the absence of any appearances,
and we stated to the Commi:sion at that tims that we would make a
sincere affort to contaet the owner and o.erator of tre well to

advise hin to be prusent at the hearin: to be held at Santa e on
Thursday, June 19, and discharging our promise to the (11 Conservation
Commi: sion we are teking tuis mesns of advising you that skelly Cil
vompany and umble Oil & wefining Company will present teatimony at
tnat heariag so that fingl disposition can be made of this matter,

Yours very truly,

‘Signed) GEORGE W. SELINGER

Uy dd

ce:  Er, e S, Dewey, H
¥r. N, Ko Spurrier,

teor:e v, Lelinger

ble il & hefining Company, Midiand, Tevas
01l Conservation Conmi-sion, canta fe,

new Hexico
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OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
p. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

June 3, 1952

Mr. Fo R. Henson

Gulf Coast Western Oil Company
Petroleum Building

OKLAHOMA CTTY 2 - OKLAHOMA

Dear Sirs

Reforence is made %o previous correspondence concerning your
T, 0., May Well No. 5, located 1n the Penrose-Skelly Pool.

In answer Lo your request in your letter ofuMay 26, I am en-
closing a copy of the sranscript in Case 354, held April 15
and continued to May 20. I regret that we are wnable to fur-
nish you with any coplies of the exhibits entered in the cass}
however, these exhibits will be available for your inspection
at your convenience 4n our offices here in Santa Fe, and I would
suggest thab aither you or one of your representatives cous to

Santa Fe the day before the hearing to inspect the exhibits.

1 am also enclosing a copy of Ordex Nos R-103 entered in Case
297, which was the order which originally granted the unortho-

dax location.

As thess copies of the transcript are a part of our permanent
£ile, we will appreciate your retwming them to this office at

your convenience.

Yours very truly,

W. Be Maocey
Chief Engineer

WBMiny
mOI. s
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PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OlIL
PETROLEUM BUILDING o

OxrLanoma CiTy 2, OKLA. 2

GULF COAST WESTERN OIL Co. W

May 26, 1952

¥r. ¥i. B. Macey, Chief Engineer

New lexico 011 Conservation Commission
PO Box 871

Santa Fe, lew Mexico

Dear Sir:

In response to your letter of lay 23, 1952, with reference

to our T. O. Ray lease, formerly owned by Dr. C. E. Willinghamn,
being the §Ez of Sec 31;-228-372, in the Penrose Skelly Pool, we
kindly request that you supply us with the record of the case in
this matter in order that we may prepare ourselves for the hearing
to be hid on the matter on June 19th.

Yours very truly,

GULF COAST WESTERN OIL CO.

-

FRH:el

cc: 0il G¥nservation Commission,
Hobbs, lew lexico
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This Is a full-rate DL=Day Letter
Telegramm or Cable- NLz=Night Letter
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VIT=Iat'l Victory Lac.
ceding the addrest W. P. MARSHALL, PRESIDENT N A
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o W A
K.TUA129 LONG Po-wux TULSA OKLA 14 919A=

W B MACEY, OlL CONSERVAT!ON COMMISS|0N=
MABRY HALL SANTA FE NMEX“

THANKS FOR YOUR LETTER MAY 12 CASE 354 WO ULD APPRECIATE

FFE AT lS POSSIBLE FOR TRANSCRIPT OF TEST IMONY AND EXHIBITS‘

TO BE SENT TO THE LA FONDA HOTEL IN MY NAME SO THAT WE CAN
- GO OVER SAME MONDAY NIGHT WHEN WE ARRlVE PRlOR TO THE

ETUESDAY MORNING HEARTN G IF SATISFACTORY PLEASE LEAVE
SAME AT THE HOTEL DESK FOR ME TO PICK UP WHEN REGISTERING
ihONDAY NFGHT:

| “GEORGE 1 SELINGER SKELLY OIL co=

mﬁm
CO“Q P 'ﬂ‘c v VEY\"O

on- q;.xifl\’ ‘») LJ,.ii \
!;F;.!f * r

12 3545

THE COMPANY WILL AVPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROY IT3 PATRONS CONCERNING ITS SERVICE




(W

OMM!SS!ON
/ - O. BOx g» :
,§ A FE, NEW MEXIco
7
( < O
—— ——
Hay 12, 1652
@‘{/.»
Mr, Jeorge H. Selinger
Skelly 011 COmpany ,
Tul 2~ Okhham ,
Dear Sipy
Roferenge 18 mage ¢, U Isttop op May ¢ pert.aining to
In * %o yo Quegty s Cagg 54 1g not isteq on th
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Y to
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JOHN R. BRAND

RAY C. COWAN

BRAND & COWAN

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

P. O, 80X 1178 TELEPHONES: LOCAL 318 t.o. 10
DASHKO BLDG.

HOBA8S, NEW MEXICO

larch 7, 1952

0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexjgowrs

"""Jw'awm—‘_-\\ /
I
Attn: .ME, William Maggfo‘
T Re: -Case—Nowi— 297

Order No,: R-~103
Gentlemen:

Cur client, C, E, Willingham, 14.D. of 319 West Second
Street, Tyler, Texas, is the owner of an 0il well drilled as a
test well 131C feet South of the North line and 1310 feet West
of the East line of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37
East, N,M,P.lM., Lea County, New hexico., This well was drilled
by the Aurora Gasoline Company under contract with Dr, Willing-
ham, and the drilling of such well as an unorthodox well loca-
tion was permitted by the Oil Conservation Commission of New
ilexico in the above styled and numbered case on August 7, 1951
in Santa Fe, New liexico at 10:00 A,Li, Such permission was
granted after due hearing and publication to determine the
feasibility of carrying on a secondary recovery program by
water flooding for the recovery of oil or gas from the "Queen"
or "Grayburg" formation in the Penrose Skelly pool, and that
the Commission ordered that in the event such secondary recov-
ery did not prove to be practicable that applicant should be
permitted to complete said well, if it prove to be capable of
producing oil or ga5 in paying quantities, subject to the
further order of the Commission,

That the water flooding program contemplated by the
order of the Commission proved impracticeble and not feasible
for the reason that the formation was too tight to take water,
as will be fully shown to the Commission by the Cone Znalysis
of Earlougher Engineering of Tulsa, Oklahoma, which report
will be presented to the Commission upon a hearing of this
cause,

AT M :\(\“}'-‘SS‘QH
R

' vl M
ot CanEER T o



0il Conservation Commission z itarch 7, 1952
Cese No., 297, Order MNo. R-1C3

tty client, and your applicaent, C. E. V/lillingham,
further states that the said Aurora Gasoline Company did on
or before October 19, 1951 return said well and all interest
therein to your applicant, and that your applicant did there-
after, by the use of cable tool drilling equipment and ordi-
nary methods, complete such well to production in the Queen
sand section, and that the same is now capable of producing,
and does produce, twelve to fifteen barrels of oil per day
by natural flow through two inch tubing,

Your applicant, therefore, prays that the Commission
set a time and place for hearing on this application, and that
upon such hearing it grant to applicant the right to produce
such well, according to the allowable or allowables, under the
present and future rules and regulations of the 0Oil Conserva-
tion Commission of the State of New Mexico.

Very truly yours,

BRAND &- WEN

pplicant
. Willingham, M, D,

C

Hobbs, New Mexico

e R
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LA56 KA189
KeTUA4C8 PD=WUX TULSA OKLA 27 1147A=
R-R SPURRIER; NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION=
" MABRY HALL SANTA FE NMEX=

.AS PREVIOUSLY REQUESTED WE DESIRE CSE 354 CONTINUED CASE FOR
PILOT WATER FLOODING PROJECT ON BEHALF OF SKELLYs HUMBLE AND
GULF COAST WESTERN 1IN PENROSE SKELLY POOL; LEA COUNTY TO BE

HEARD AT THE NOVEMBER 20 HEARI'\IGH WOULD APPRECIATE AD\HCES OF
SUCH CASE BEING HEARD ON NOVEMBER 20 BEIP&

U\F (
AGEORGE ] SELINGER SKELLY 0lL CO“ \

THE CO)[P.\-.\'Y WILL ADPPRECIATE SUGGESTIONS FROM ITS PATROXS CO.\CER)L\Q ITS SERVICE

;354 20 20=

SYIC ERV!
p‘hech&o! -echedesued / . JIRYERNATIONAL SERVICE \!
* ¢* otherwise this message willbe . 1206 Check the class of service desired;
. sentasa fullrate telegram - otherwise this meisage will be
F#Ill. RATE . sent at che full rate
ELEGRAM . FULL Ceren
RAT - g

DAY NiGHT € TELEGRAM

~\LEFTER LETTER VICTORY SHIP
W. P. MARSHALL. PRESIDENT N\ LETTER RADIOGRAM
N?. WDS.-CL. OF SVC. PD. ORCOLL. CASH NO. CHARGE TO THE ACCOUNT OF ‘ TINE FILED

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Send xhefollom message, subject io the terms on back Fereof, whick'are kereby agreed 10

 oscRoE SELINGER
XELLY OIL CO ' -
TULSA  OKLAHOMA | . OCT 27 1952

UPON RECEIPT OF PROPER APPLICATION FOR WATER FLOODING WE WILL AD-
VERTISE AND CIRCULATE. SPECIFY AREA INVOLVED.

R R SPURRIER
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2, OKLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
J. S. FREEMAN
Vice PRESIDENT

E. A. JENXINS
GENERAL SUPERINTENOENT

CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER

September 17, 1952 - G. W. SELINGER

PRORATION ATTORNEY

J. H. McCULLOCH
CHI1EF CLERK

Re: CaSe No- 351‘ n“ CONSEF}'.!‘J}(\;: W’”-'NSSK)H
SANTA Fr. t W ENICO,

Thae eNe e gy jav T

: ' }

Mr, William Macey i;H.

0il Conservation Commission i SEP 1§ 1952
Mabry Hall f ‘
Santa Fe, New Mexico h“ loed e v o
Dear Sir:

We are in receipt of a copy of Order No. R-17%, issued
in Case No., 354, with respect to the application of Gulf Coast
Western 0il Company (successors to C, E. Willingham) for a pilot
water project in the Penrose Skelly Pool, Under the terms of the
order, at the regular monthly hearing of the Commissicn to be held
on October 15, 1952, the case will be heard again and a further
determination madz as to the future allowable of a well which was
drilled as a test well to determine tne feasibility of water flood-
ing the producing horizon in the Penrose Skelly Pool,

Since the matter was initiated, Humble Oil & Refining
Company, the applicant, Gulf Coast Western 0il Company et al,
and Skelly are in the process of working out a cooperative pilot
water flood project, and we desire in this same case the hearing
to be enlarged for the joint cooperative parties presenting a
cooperative pilot injection program, The three cooperative parties,
we believe, will be in a position to present additional information
at the October 15 Hearing,

Yours very truly,

GWS:dd ' Georgd W, Selinger /

cct Gulf Coast Western Oil Company, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma
Humble 0il & Kefining Company, ridland, Texas
ir, Dunlavey



July 21, 1952

Mr. les Ford

land Department

Gul{ Coast Western 01l Co.
Petroleua Building
Oklahoma City 2, Oklshoma

Dear Mr, Ford:

In reference to your letter of July i’?, 1952, in rsgards

1o your request for Rxhibit No. 2, in Case Noe 354,

gnolosed you will find a copy of this Exhibit which
you may keep for your files.

Very truly yours,

For We B. Macey
WEMilh ‘ OChief Engineer

ancd.
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— 1 CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

September 5, 1952

Gulf Coast Wastern 0il Co.
Patroleur Building A
Oxklahoma City 2 ~ Oklahoma

Attention: Mr. lse Ford
Gountleman:
Wo attach signac copy of Order R-179 issusd in Case 354,

and call your attention to its being scheduled for hearing
again on October 15, 1952.

Very truly yours,

H. B. Macey
Chief BEngineer
WRHinr

cet HNr. George Selinger
Skelly 01l Co. .

Tulse 2 - Oklahoma -

HMr. R. S. Deway
Humbls 01l & Rf{g. Co.

Box 1600
Midland, Texas
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GULF COAST WESTERN O1L Co.

PRODUCERS OF CRUDE OIL
PETROLEUM BUILOING

OxLanoMA CriTy 2, OKLA.

October L, 1952,

Mr., R. R. Spurrier, Secretary and Director,
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission,

P. 0. Box 871,

Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Dear Sir:

In re; Case No. 354 ~ T+ O. May No. 5, Secs 3L4-225-37E.,
Penrose Skelly Pool, lea County, New Mexico.

Yle are in receipt of cooy of letter of October 1 addressed to you by
Mr, George W. Selinger, Proration Attorney for the Skelly 0il Company,
requesting that the hearing under captioned Case for October 15 be
continued to the Novempver 20 meeting.

We are assuming that the request will be acted upon favorably by the
Commission and that we will be permitted to produce our T. 0. May No.
5 under the temporary allowable. If we are wrong in this assumption,
kindly advise us immediately so that we may govern ourselves accord=
ingly.

Best regards
Yours very truly,

GULF COAST WZSTERN OIL CO.,

%‘éms on, °

FRH/T. President O

cc: .. Mr. George ¥W. Selinger, o
Proration Attorney,
Skelly 0il Company, o Ty
Tulsa 2, Oklahoma, B

s\
Mr. R, S. Devey, ‘\\‘\‘5;«-‘/
Humble 0il and Refining Company, v
P. O. Box 1600,
Midland, Texeas.
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. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

| OIL COMPANY (SUCCESSORS TO C. E. WILLINGHAM)
' FOR AN ORDER GRANTING PERMISSION TO PRODUCE
. ITS T. O. MAY, WELL NO, 5, NE/4 NE/4 SECTION 34,

" POOL,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

COMMISSION OF NEwW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 354
ORDER No. R-179

THE APPLICATION OF GULF COAST WESTERN

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, IN THE PENROSE-SKELLY

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 900 O'clock a. m. on April 15,
1952, May 20, 1952, June 19, 1952, and July 15, 1952, at Santa Fe, New
Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as
the "Commission''.

ot ,

NOW, on this .[ T day of August, 1952, the Commission, a quorum
being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced and
being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of the case and the persons and subject matter
thereof.

(2) That the original applicant, C. E. Willingham, bas assigned his
T. O. May lease, NE/4 Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM,
Lea County, New Mexico, to Gulf Coast Western Qil Company.

(3) That by virtue of Commission Order No. R-103, the Commission
granted permission to drill an.’ unorthodox well to be located 1310 feet from
the North and East lines of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, to be known as the T, O. May, Well No.

5.

(4) That the proposed well was to be drilled as a test well to deter -
mine the feasibility of water flooding the producing horizon in the Penrose-
Skelly Pool.

i

(5) That the applicant now desires to produce the well pending the

~ outcome of negotiations between himself and offset operators for a joint water |
. flooding project in the area.

(6) That offset operators, namely Skelly Oil Company, and Humble

 Oil and Refining Company have no objection to thc granting of a temporary

three month allowable to the well,




Case 354

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the applicant herein, Gulf Coast Western Qil Company,
be and it hereby is authorized to produce its T. O. May well No. 5,
NENE Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of 3 months effective August 1, 1952,

Provided further, that the allowable assigned the well shall
not exceed the normal unit allowable as set by the Commission for the
Penrose-Skelly Pool,

Provided further, that at the regular monthly hearing of the
Commission on October 15th, 1952, this case shall again be heard and a
determination made as to the future allowable to be assigned this well.

DONE at Sénta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO .
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

2l T Jreelio—

EDWI « MECHEM, Chairman

SEAL
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT TULSA 2, 0KLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
J. S. FREEMAN s b 10 : CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER
Vi ctober 1, 19252 G. W. SELINGER

VICE PRESIDENT

E. A. JENKINS

GENERAL SUFERINTENOENTY J. H. MCCULLOCH
- CHIEF CLERK

PRORATION ATTORNEY

e e

L

h

S liet Dase No, 354 e
vx;';?*ﬁ{~\‘f‘~—\'1" P

Mr. R, R, Spurrier

Cil Conservation Commission

Box 871

Santa Fe, ilew Mexico

pear Sir:

Supplementing our letter of September 17 addressed to
Mr. Macey in referring to Crder Mo, R-179 in Case 354, and with
respect to docket of cases szt for 9:00 a.m., Cctober 15, 1952,
plesse be advised that Case Xo. 354 should be continued to the
iovember 20 hearing due to the fact that operators have not had
sufficient time to work oubt the cooperative program, znd therefore
the present status quo should be continued to the MNovember 20 hear-—
ing, or until such tire as a final deposition can be had of the
natter,

we will endeavor to have the cooperative agreenent executed
by the three cooperative parties before a hearing is nad on the matter,
which we nhope to have accomplished prior to the XNovember 20 hearing.

You very t ruly,

GWS:dd George A/, Selinger

cc: Gulf Ccast @estern Cil Ccrpany
sttention: r. ¥. 3, Henson
Petroleun Building
Oxlahcma Sity 2, Cklahoma
¥r, f, >, Dewey
Humble (il & Refining Comnany
¥idland, Texas

¥r, Duaniavey
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

November 5, 1952

Skelly Gil Company
Box 1650 _
Tulsa 2, Oklahoma

Attention: Mr. George W. Selinger - Proration Attorney

Gentlemen:

Application regarding your Pilot Water Flooding, Sec. 34,
22-8 - 37-E, Lea County, New Mexico, was received in this office
October 31, 1952. The request that this matter be heard at the
next regularly scheduled hearing of the Commission, which is
November 20, 1952, must be denied. '

In order for the Commission to legally advertise a case
and to permit the Commission time to study an application, it
has been made a policy that applications must be submitted to
this office at least thirty days before a regular hearing.

Therefore, your application will be scheduled for the
hearing on December 16, 1952,

Very truly yours,

R. R. Spurrier
lh Secretary - Director
cc: _
Gulf Coast Western Oil Company
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Humble Oil and Refining Company
Midland, Texas
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PRODUCTION DEPARTMENT

S. FREEMAN
VICE PRESIDENT

J.
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SKELLY OIL COMPANY

T A S R cau e et et arn

TULSA 2, OKLAHOMA W. P. WHITMORE
CHIEF PETROLEUM ENGINEER
Cctober 29, 1952 G. W. SELINGER
PRORATION ATTORNEY

J. H. McCULLOCH

GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT
CHIEF CLERK

Re: rilot water rlooding
section 34~-225-37%

ponrose Skelly Z0ol i (ANSERVATION COMMISSIOH
Lea County, iew Hexico cANTA FE, Nw MEXICO.
SN 0 Al 1
Cil Conservation Jommission G \,}
State of lew liexico : ' S O"T 31 1952
Santa Fe, ilew iiexico \" l

hbw__)g;mmw

Gentlemen:

. By imeans of this s application, Skelly (il Company wishes
to state the following:

1. That heretoficre the Commission has granted permission
for pilot water flooding to zn operator in this pool resulting in
issuance of orders whiich are on file with tihis comrission. That
the latest Order Ho. R-179, in vase 354, has been issued by this
Commicsion- to the Gulf Coast western 0il Company, as successors
to C. 1, Willingham.

2. That said Case lo. 354 has been continuved from time
to time with the latest contin:ance set for Thursday, iovemver 20,

1852,

3. That this application seeks to supplant, amend, modify,
ard continue such matters as reflected in Case 354, from a proposed
silot water flood by a single operator to one of a joint cooperating
water flooding program on behelf of Gulf Coast western 0il Company,
fHumble il & Refining Company, znd Skelly il Company.

L. That zpplicant, on behalf of the three companies, desires
to embark on such a joint water floodingz project in the {ueen Sand,
vhich is the o0il producing reserveir in the Penrcse Skelly “ool, on
a pilot water flocding basis in Section 34, Township 22 South, Henge
37 Zast, and such other adjoining sections which may be nscessary to
ve made a part of the program as mey be indicated by the evidence to
be oresented at tihils rearing.

5. That the proposed pilot water flood project:is to deter-
mine the feasibility of water flooding the proeduciag horizon in the
“enrose Skelly “ool as a seccniary recovery program, wiich if successful
will result in the recovery of additional amounts of c©il and zas which
wiznt otnerwise ot be recovered.



T
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{ Cil Conservation Coimission -2 October 29, 1952

i e RNAI i

6. That such a program is in the interest of conservation
in that if successful an ultinmgtely sreater zmount of oil and gas
would be recovered, aud tnat such a program would not violate any of
the correlative rights of the cooperating companies or the rights of
any other operator in this pool.,

Therefore, the Skelly Cil Comany, on benalf of itself and
its cooperating offset operators as hereinbefore irentioned, requests
that the Cil Conservation Commission set this application down for
nearing on November 20, as a supplement to the two cases continued
in Order Xo. R-179, Case 354, and permit & pilot water flooding pro-
jeect to determine the feasibility of water flooding the jusen producing
horizon in the Penrose Skelly Pool.

nespectfully submitted,

LY CIL COMPARY

GaS:dd

| 5 ce:  Gulf Coast western Cil Company
Cklahoma vity, Cklahoma

Humble 0il & kefining Company
¥idland, Texas

i R PR P 1P b S A RASB A 6 pan,
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EXHIBIT >

COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR WATER FLOODING o
77 .o { 5 ‘/
( A~

SR

THIS AGREEMENT made and entered into on this the _ 28th  day of October,
1952, by and smong GULF COAST WESTERN OIL COMPANY, a corporation, hereinafter
designated as "Gulf Coast Western", SKELLY OIL COMPANY, a corporation, herein-
after designated "Skelly", and HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY, a corporation,
hereinafter designated "Humble",

WHERBEAS, sald parties respectively represent that they are the owners
of the oil, gas and mineral lease or leases get out and described in con-
nection with their respective names on the Schedule of Leases attached here-
to and marked Exhibit "A" for identification and made a part hereof by refer-
ence, insofar as said leas¢ or leases cover and affect the following described
land in Lea County, New Mexico, to wit:

Section 34, T~22-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico
WHEREAS, all parties hereto desire to provide for the conversion of

certain wells on said leases into water input wells to the end that said wells
may be used for cooperative pilot water flood project purposes in the Queen

. Sand lying in and under the above~described land;

- NOW, THEREFORE, for and in consideration of the premises the parties
hereto agree as follows:

1.

. That GULF COAST WESTERN shall with reasonable promptness convert and
equip, for water input purposes into the Queen Sand, T. 0. May Well No. 1,
NW/L NE/L and Humble State Well No. 1, NW/4 SE/4, both in Section 3k, T-22-S,
R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico. The cost and expense of converting, equipping
and operating said input wells shall be borne by GULF COAST WESTERN,

2.

That SKELLY shall with reasonable promptness convert and equip, for
water input purposes into the Queen Sand, H. 0. Sims Well No. 8, SE/L SW/k,
and Well No. 9, NW/L SW/L, both in Section 34, T-22-S, R-37-E, Lea County,
New Mexico., The cost .and expense of converting, equipping, and operating
said input wells shall be borne by SKELLY,

3.

That HUMBLE shall elther recomplete and equip, for water input pur~
poses into the Queen Sand, State "H" Well No. 5, SE/L NW/4, Section 34,
T-22-8, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico, or, at its electien, drill and equip
a well in the same govermmental quarter quarter section for water input pur-
poses into the Queen Sand, It is understood and agreed that Humble shall have
the right to delay said recompletion or drilling for a period of sixty (60)
days after water injection has begun in any GULF COAST WESTERN or SKELLY water
input :well hereinabove provided for in order to observe the operation of said
water input well, At the end of said sixty (60) days, if the water input well
under observation has shown that adequate volumes of water can be injected
into the Queen Sand, then HUMBLE shall, with reasonable promptness thereafter,
either recomplete, or at its election, drill the water input well hereinabove
provided for, :

bhe

The rate of injection of water into each of said wells, when so converted
or drilled, shall be approximately equal,; the number of barrels injected per day
to be mutually agreed upon between the parties., The injection wells shall be
kept in proper repair and records maintained of the volumes of water injected
and Injection pressures required. Each party shall furnish the other parties
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hereto with monthly reports showing the amount of water injected into its ilaput
well, or wells, and the injection pressuxs requirad,

-

e

All costs and expenses for obtaining, traasporting and injesting water
into the aforementioned input wells shall be borne respectively by each company
upon their own leases,

6.

Tt is understood that this project is primarily experimental and any
party hereto may withdraw from participation therein by giving 6C days written
notice directed to each of the cther parties at its last known business address.,
Said notice may be given at any time after any well on the lease or leases of
the party giving notice has actually begun to serve as a water input well in
the Queen Sand; however, it is understood and agreed that water Injection into
said well shall continue during said 60 day period subsequent to the giving of
notice at the rate provided in Paragraph 4L above,

It is further understood and agreed that, after consent of all parties
hereto has been obtained, this project may be extended tc other leases in ac-
cordance with the terms and conditions mutuslly agreed upon between the parties,

7e

In the event that any party hereto desires to plug and abandon any water
input well or wells, written notice of such desire shall be directed to each of
the other parties hereto at its last known business address, and the other party,
or parties, or either of them, shall have for a periocd of 30 days from receipt
of such notice an option to aecquire the water input well or wells of the party
desiring to plug: and abandon same together with the pipe and equipment therein
and thereon at a price equivalent to the salvage value of said pipe and equip--
ment less the cost of plugging and abandoning said well or wells, In the event
said option is exercised, the party desiring to pilug and abandon its water in-
put well or wells shall assign without warranty of title, such acreage and oper-
at.ing rights under its lease or leases as are necessary for the continued oper-
ation of said injection well or wells by the party exercising the herein pro--
vided option.

8,

It is further understood that this agreement may be extended to include
additional leaszes and additicnal cperatsrs under terms and conditions mutually
agreed upon between the parties hereto and parties seeking to participate in
water flooding the Queen Sand,

9.

This contract shall in no way affect the obligation of either party here-
to to produce the oil from its own wells, and eaxh party shall be entitled tc
&1l production from its own wells and leases, The duties,; lisbilities and cbli--
gation of the parties hereto are intended to be several and not joint or collec-.
tive and nothing herein contained shall ever be construed to impose a partner-
ship obligation or liability with regard to any of the parties hereto. Rach
party shall be individually responsibls only for its obligations as same ars
set out herein and shall be liabie only feor its proportionate share of the cost
and expenses as herein stipulated,

10.

A1l the provisions of this agieement are hereby made subjiect to the con-
servation laws of the State of New Mexico and to the valid rules and regulations
of the 0il Conservation Cemmission of said State; and to all cther applicable
state and federal laws, rules, and regulations,
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ix.

All obligations of any party hereto shall be suspended while, but only
so long as, said party is prevented from complying with such obligations; in
part or in whole, by strikes, lockouts,: Acts of God, unavoidable accidents,
uncontrollable delays in transportation, inability to obtain necessary materials
in open market, acts of the public enemy, wars, blockades, riots, epidemics, or
in any and all other matters beyond the reasonable control of said party, wheth-
er similar to the matters herein specifically enumerated or not; provided, how-
ever, that performance shall be resumed within a reasonable tlme after such cause
has been removed; and, provided further, that no party hereto shall be required
against its will to adjust any labor dispute.

12,

The terms, covenants and conditlons hereof shall run in favor of and be
binding upon the parties hereto, their successors and assigns. All counterparts
‘of this instrument, executed by one or more parties, shall be construed together
.and have the force and effect of one instrument as if all executing parties had
-signed that instrument.

SIGNED the day and year first above written,

ATTES&: GULF COAST WESTERN OIL COMPANY

BY:
ATTEST: : SKELLY OIL COMPANY
BY: _
Vice~President
ATTEST : HUMBLE OIL & REFINING COMPANY
BY:




EXHIBIT "A"

' SCHEDULE OF LEASES

Attached to and made a part of that certain "COOPERATIVE AGREEMENT FOR WATER
FLOODING" dated October 28, 1952 , by and among GULF COAST WESTERN OIL
COMPANY, SKELLY OIL COMPANY, and HUMBLE OIL AND REFINING COMPANY.

LEASES QWNED BY QULF COAST WESTERN OIL COMPANY

Lease dated October 2, 1935, by and between Thomas O, May, and Wife, Ruby May,
as Lessors, and Repollo Oil Company, as Lessee, recorded in Volume 18, Page
635, of the records of Lea County, New Mexico, covering the NE/4 of Section
34, T-22-3, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico.

Lease dated June 6, 1932, by and between the State of New Mexico, as Lessor,
and Humble O0il and Refining Company, as Lessee, State Lease No. B-934, approv-
ed and filed with Commissioner of Public Lands July 27, 1932, covering SE/k
of Section 34, T-22-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico,

LEASES OWNED BY SKELLY OIL COMPANY

Lease dated April 1, 1926, by and between Hugh 0. Sims, as Lessor, and Frank
W. Dauron, as Lessee, recorded in Book 4, Page 149, of the records of Lea
County, New Mexico, covering the SE/L of Section 33, the SW/L of Section 3k,
both in T-22-S, R-37-E, and the N/2 NW/L and SW/L NW/L of Section 3, the
NE/L of Section 4, both in T-23-S, R-37-E, all in Lea County, New Mexico.

LEASES OWNED BY HUMBLE OIL AND REFINING COMPANY

Lease dated June 6, 1932, by and between State of New Mexico, as Lessor, and
Humble 0il and Refining Company, as Lessee, State Lease No. B-934, approved
and filed with Commissioner of Public Lands July 27, 1932, covering among
other lands the NW/4 of Section 34, T-22-S, R-37-E, Lea County, New Mexico.
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CASE: 354

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

(Readvertised) Application of Skelly, Gulf Coast Western
and Humble for 2pproval of secondary recovery program by
water flooding through injection of water into four input
wells to be located in 34-22S-37E, Penrose-Skelly Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico.

— . -

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

December 16, 1952

BEFORE: Hon., Ed, Mechem, Governor andChairman
Hon, Guy Shepard, Land Commissioner and Member
Hon. R. R. Spurrier, Director and Member

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
S8
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO

, I HEREBY CERTIFY That the within transcript of
hearing in the above styled case before the 011 Conserva-
tion Commission of the State of New Mexico is a true rec-
ord of the same to the best of my knowledge, skill and
ablility.

DONE at Albuquerque, New Mexico, December 20,

¢ £ Lizcze

E., E. Gréevon
Reporter




MR. SPURRIER: The next case on the docket 1s
case No, 354 which {s a readvertisement.

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication,)

MR. SELINGER: My name is George W, Selinger for

the applicant. We have one witness, Mr. Cooper, whom we

would like to have sworn,

As a preliminary statement I would like to offer
in evidence by reference the transcript in Case No, 299
of August 7, 1951; the transcript of the hearing here in
Case 354 on April 15, 1952; Case No. 354% on May 20, 1952;
June 19, 1952; July 15, 1952; October 15, 1952 and Novem-

ber 20, 1952,

J. D, COOPER,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. SELINGER:
Q State your name,
A J., D, Cooper,
Q Mr. Cooper, are you the same witness that testi-
fied at the November 20th hearing in this matter?
A Yes.

§ At that time you testified on behalf of Gulf Coast

]

Western, Humble and Skelly for a cooperative pilot water

flood program in Section 34, Township 22S, Range 37E,




ST

Sl

Penrose-Skelly Pool, Lea County.

A That' s right.

Q Now, in the November the 20th hearing there were
four(exhibits introduced by the applicant. Have you had
occasion to look over those exhibits and read the trans-
cript,and those exhibits are true and correct to your best
knowledge; 1s that correct?

A That's correct,

Q@ Now, the five input wells that have been referred
to -~ Mark this Applicant's Exhibit 1, please, sir. -- the
five input wells testified to at the November 20th hearing,
will you agaln glve the description and location of those
five wells? |

A " Gulf Coast Western, T, O, May No, 1 in the north-
weét of the southeast of 34. Anad Gulf Coast Western,
Humble State No. 1 in the northwest of the southeast of 34.
Humble State H No. 5 in the sdtheast of the northwest of
3%, Skelly H. O, Sims No. 9 in the northwest of the south-
west of 34, And Skelly H. O. Sims No, 8 in the southeast
of the southwest of 38.

Q All in Township 22S, Range 3TE?

A Yes.

Q That is the same wells indicated on Applicant's
Exhibit 1 in this case? |

A That's right.




Q Now, Mr. Cooper, from the study you have made,
does 1t indicate a pilot input program should be under-
taken to determine its feasibility for flooding the en-
tire pool if such pilot program is found successful?

A Yes,

Q Is there a sufficient source of supply of water
to carry on such a program?

A Yes, sir, there 1s sufficlent water to carry
out the pilot.

Q@ And how much water do you plan on using initially?

A Two hundred and fifty to three hundred barrels per
well per day.

Q Now, Mr. Cooper, this has been a cooperative
program instituted by the three companies and a contract
has been drawn up. Is that correct?

A That's correct.

MR. SELINGER: Will you mark that Applicant's
Exhibit 2?7 We would like to offer in evidence Applicant's
Exhibits 1 and 2. And I believe that is all we have,

MR. SPURRIER: Without objection they will be re-
ceived. Does anyone have a question of this witness? If
not, the witness may be excused. Do you have anyone else?

MR, SELINGER: That's all,

MR. SPURRIER: Does Humble have a witness?

MR. SHAVER: No, we have nothing to present, Mr,

~3-



. Chairman.
g : MR. SPURRIER: Is there any other comment 1in

the case?

The case will be taken under advisement and we

will move on to Case 407.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING: ;
CASE NO, 354 %
ORDER No. R-179-A

THE APPLICATION OF SKELLY OIL
COMPANY, GULTF COAST WESTERN OIL
COMPANY, AND HUMBLE OIL AND :
REFINING COMPANY FOR AN ORDER ' i
GRANTING APPROVAL OF A SECONDARY
RECOVERY PROGRAM BY WATER FLOOD -
ING THROUGH THE INJECTION OF WATER
INTO FIVE INPUT WELLS TO BE LOCATED
IN SECTION 34, TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH,
RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM, LEA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, IN THE PENROSE -SKELLY
POOL,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on Decemter 16,
1952, before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as
the "Commission'',

NOW, on this /533.3{ of January, 1953, the Cornmission, a quorum
being present, having considered the records and the testimony adduced
and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due notice having been given as required by law, the
Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the persons and the sub ject
matter thereof.

(2) That by virtue of Order R-103, the Commission granted
permission to drill an unorthodox well to be located 1310 feet from the
North and East Lines of Section 34, Township 22 South, Range 37 East,
NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, to be known as the T. O. May, Well
No. 5.

(3) That by virtue of Order No. R-179 the Commission granted
permission to produce the T. O. May, Well No. 5, pending the outcome of
negotiations among the operators in the area for a joint water flooding
project.

(4) That negotiations have now been completed among the interested -
parties in the area for a joint water flooding project, and that it would be »
in the interest of conservation if permission were granted by the Commission
to revert to a secondary recovery program by water flooding.

(5) That a secondary recovery program by water injection is of an
experimental nature in this particular pool, and periodic reports should be
submitted to the Commission by the Petitioner disclosing its acts and
doings in the matter,




-2
Case No, 354
Order No. R-179-4a

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Skelly Oil Company, Gulf Coast Western
0Oil Company and Humble Oil and Refining Company for permission to insti-
tute a secondary recovery program on leases in Section 34, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico by injecting water
into five injection wells be, and the same hereby is approved. '

(2) That permission is hereby granted to inject water into the %
following wells, said water to enter the Queen sand producing horizon of ;
the Penrose-Skelly Pool,

Township 22 South, Range 37 East, NMPM

Gulf Coast Western Oil Company, T. O. May, No. 1, NW/4 NE/4
Section 34.

Gulf Coast Western Oil Company, Humble State, No. 1, NW/4 SE/4
Section 34,

Skelly Oil Company, H. O. Sims, No. 8, SE/4 SW/4, Section 34.
Skelly Oil Company, H. O. Sims, No. 9, NW/4 SW/4, Section 34.

Humble Qil and Refining Company, State H, No. 5, SE/4 NW /4,
Section 34.

PROVIDED, HOWEVER, that in the event that the Humble Oil and
Refining Company, State H, Well No. 5, does not prove feasible for use
as a water injection well, Humble Oil and Refining Company is hereby :
granted permission to drill for water injection purposes another well in
the SE/4 NW/4 Secticn 34, " ‘

(3) That the operators shall submit monthly reports to the Com-
mission showing the monthly oil production and water production, and
amount of water injected into the reservoir through each injection well bore.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That Gulf Coast Western Oil Company be and it hereby is authorized
to produce its T. O, May, Well No. 5, NENE, Section 34, Township 22
South, Range 37 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, in lieu of the
production lost by the conversion of the T. O, May, Well No, 1to a water

injection well,

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

P
> /. ;Zf) PP/

L
EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman

o /é.) 205 See s

R. R, SPURRJER, Secretary

SE AL



OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
pP. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

January 21, 1953

- gulf Cosst Hestern Oil Company

Petrolewm Building

oOklahoms City, Oklahoma

Oentlement

Ve attach a copy of Order R-179-A issued by the Comaission on
January 15, 1953, in Case 354,

Yours very truly,

R. R. Spurrier
Secretary — Dirsctor

RRStar

got Humble 0il & Rfg. Co., Midland
Attentéions lMr. John House

skelly 0il Comparny, Tulsa
Attention: Hr. George Selinger
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Py

iew llexdco O1l Conservation Comidssion
. 0. Box 371
Santa Fe, New llexico

-

Attention: Ir. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Gentlemen:

With this application, Skelly 0il Company is requesting a hearing before
the liew lexico 0il Conservation Commission for the purpose of amending Order lo.
B-179-4 to a2uthorize the transfer of allowable fron water injection wells to
other wells on the same basic lease and to establish a lease allowable for its
H. O. Sins lease. In support of this application the following is listed:

. 1. That Crder BE-179-A authorized the conversion of H., O. Sims MNo. 8,
~ A SE/L SW/h and H. 0. Sims No. ¢ MW/L SW/L Section 34-225-37E to
\Qﬁf% . water injection wells.
v,
/ 2.

\,\\
NN 5
(}\i TR . o . N . e - .
U ¥ —3 3. That the petiticner's H. 0. Sins ¥o. 6, located B/l SW/l Section

y%fd 3L-225-378 is now capable of producing around £2 BCPD,

kY

\.

That water injection was instizated in these wells in Auzust 1$53.

L+ That the petitioner's H. 0. Sims MNo. 10, lecated SU/L SW/L Section 3h—
225-378 has 2lso indicated an increase in production.

/5. That the petitioner's H. O. Sims lo. 7, iocatedi&@ﬂhiﬁbﬂ; Section 3~
235-372 and H. O. Sins o. 11, HBE/L S8/l Section 33-225-37E, should
respond to water injecticn in the near future.

6. Thalt the petitioner requests that allowables for its H. 0. Sims lo. 8
and ¢ injection wells be transferred to vroducing wells within the
Pilot Water Flood area.

7. ‘That a lease gllowatle be created for the H. 0. Sims Pilot Vater Flood
aree. whereby the petitioner may produce up to six times the normal unit
allowable from any well or wells in the pilot area,

8. That the wells to be considered irn this aprlication are part of the
sarme basic lease and are as follows:

¢, 0. Sins No. 6 - UE/L SW/L - 3L-225-37%
%, Q. Sims io. Q- INM/L Sifl, - 3L-225-37R
He Co Sivs lo. 1) ~ {B/L SB/L - 33-225-375
H. C. Sins ol 10 ~ SU/L SHflL - 30-225-37%
$. 0, Sirs Ho. (- Su/) S/l - 31~-225-378
J e Co Sins Zo. 7 - iB/L FifL -~ 3-23%-375

$. Tnat the transfer of allowable and the creatior of the lease allow-
able will prevent waste and enable the petitiorer to fully evaluate
the pilot water flood.




Mew liexico 0il Conservation Cormission —--2-- June 11, 1958

10. That until such time as a hearing is granted, an emergencv order be
written whereby the petitioner may produce its H. O. Sims Fo. 6 at
a rate in excess of the nomal unit allowable,

11. That the curtailment of production from the H. 0. Sims ilo. 6 at this
time will result in vwaste and would not be in the interest of con-
servation and correlative richts,

12, That a plat of the area showing wells and lease ownership is attached.

\ ' 13. That all offset operators are notified by a copy of this application.

Therefore, the petitioner requests that a hearing be granted for the
purpose of amending Order No. R-179~A whereby the petltloner, in the interest of
conservation and protection of correlative rights, may transfer allowable from
water injection wells and create a lease allowable to enable the production of
six times the normal unit allowable from wells within the H. O. Sims Pilot Water
Flood arer.

Respectfully submitted,

; SKELLY OIL CQ; ANY

Jde N. Dunlavej,
District Superintendent.

JND/JDR/e
cc: Humble 0il & Refining Co.
. Box 1600

Midland, Texas

Gulf Coast Western 0il Co.
916 Petroleum Building.
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Mr. George V. Selinger

Skedly Cil Company

Tulsa, Oklahoma
Attachment: 1

L o T




R R .
N '4“.'
oy b 593i9nf N
“bau \ R wosisen !
uohunyey
w it
- y-1 be qe
NP ze
< N $170 vepAmMEQ
a 1 R VLRI Veee W
FwiSd M SwWrgM'H G TE A D 6 8
- - TR A Nl ¥
2e ce YOI 20NY ] |
. Le 3¢ 50
; Ry e ! ! A
] b WY . | !
'~ . 1
B ‘
ALl MR . NTAY
m s X3 ) ve e e '
) . Pl X
e .m : N ' - e . o !
mN O ¥4 §2L7 €4 L€ \Lr V2Le wne \ '
. |
cunSy | ¥ Swig | 5swig | twis y: = ; 4
‘ . ! P /S Wi Yy Fuig Y ' o
\ co » o P S Yy ..%. WOSLLIEL | Y uosiddry
) v, ® ki ;\L ‘e ce ve ! L
1 neLy ! . .
_ 59L5 L2914 2Le !
{
” ve m..u&»r:r, 1
. LAY
1 (R (X4 v e s . BIULIN {
Toranuy ' . e «H 3 € e L4 14 . Q | e
P~ - ———- Nx!lllvr‘!.lllu b [ JTLE uepaLe e VLS \
42 ) .
1 . ‘ T g SIS D TR V) v - S 20
_ | BN O [k L buyory NV
' & e ) (e f -~ * sy
| i e e . e 2 . &
R U | D.uu;\zn A 296 293 \ i 2 ) ne H i
i _ e ‘ iy oSy SILLY
| t utany )
§ i ' '
" “ ce Le e K J e 7@ \ ve. ® ° -
€L % - - oy R
i v _ 2N 4 vt gipp e NLT
bl e Y !
! o™ S e Swirg iy ¥ YSw1g oL v By Ly buty
wne ce e Coae
. | N
- a0 M.,.\«Q cgr .
: LOLE . vy rl:lm. T \,,\ A _
m ; y : 9. c._x" vanuy wwuT]
2qwn He 000y muirg avs iy o
4 " “e e ‘e AlLg o )
S¢ LTAAS Yobvy | 000y vaudy surv/ NN
1—- : €C - 19095 2€
EYE LIRS FENT o TTeT T T TEmT
. , 1 24948-2100 1
' e FEL) “ "t @
T S 3T 1%ees e 2® v | Ny
- o TTTTT amey i sy T T e Tee T T
. IV 70 L AIM 24645 .11t
s fray g Blqwny te " aporbueg ! 2EROY fevsies
»® [X ] PPN B AVE] '
Belg s e . . T !
v _NO e X ] -
i R vt SDLeAMaAD
orss m hm: Nm R v, fAddng sapey &
. ; spay, verafuy aaey, (g
.
- \\\\»
. PR IRLT TN L e, N T ey . - '

P e




No. 19-58

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING JULY 2, 1958

Qil Conservation Commission 9 a. m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner:

—

CASE 354: In the mattér of the application of Skelly Oil Company to amend Order
No. R-179-A. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
amending Order No. R-179-A to permit the transfer of allowables from
water injection wells to producing wells on the same basic lease and to
establish a lease allowable for its H. O. Sims pilot water flood project
in the Penrose-Skelly Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to enable the
production of six times the normal unit allowable from any well or
wells in said project.

P

CASE 1475: Application of Sinclair Oil and Gas Company for permission to com-
mingle oil from two separate pools in common storage. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to commingle
the Kemnitz - Wolfcamp Pool and Kemnitz -Pennsylvanian Pool produc-
tion from its State Lea 692 Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South
lines of Section 24, Township 16 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico.

~

CASE 1476: Application of Austral Oil Exploration Company for permission to
commingle production from two separate leases. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing it to commingle the
Townsend - Wolfcamp Pool production from its W. M. Snyder '"D"
Lease, comprising Lots 5 and 6, and its W. M. Snyder "E" Lease,

¥ comprising Lot 2 of Section 6, all in Township 16 South, Range 36

| East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant proposes to measure the
production from each of the above-described leases by means of
metering separators.

" GASE 1477: In the matter of the application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for

) : a dual completion. Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks an

: order authorizing the dual completion of its Ida Wimbeley No. 4 Well

| located 660 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West line of
Section 24, Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the Drinkard
formation adjacent to the Justis-Drinkard Pool and oil from the Fussel-
man formation adjacent o the Justis-Fusselman Pool through parallel
strings of 2-3/8" tubing.

CASE 14'?8: In the matter of the application of R. Olsen Oil Company for a non-
standard gas proration unit. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order estanlishing a 160-acre non-standard gas proration
unit in the Tubb Gas Pool corsisting of the N/2 NW/4, SW/4 NW/4, and
NW/4 SW/4 of Section 25, Township 22 South, Range 37 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

_ s
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DOCKET No. 19-58

CASE 1294:

CASE 1402:

CASE 1479:

June 16, 1958

ga

Application of Ambassador Oil Corporation for an order amending
Order No. R-1053. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order amending Order No. R-1053 to approve a development pattern for
the entire water flood project operated by the applicant in the Caprock-
Queen Pool, Chaves and Lea Cointics, New Mexico, and to permit
administrative approval for the conversion of water injection wells in
said project, which is within the limits of the North Caprock-Queen:
Unit No. 2, authorized by Commission Order R-1194.

Application of Neville G. Penrose, Inc. for an order amending Order

R-1151. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order amend-
ing Order No. R-1151 to extend the time allowed for the flaring of gas
from its McCallister Well No. 1, located 660 feet from the North and

West lines of Section 7, Township 22 South, Range 38 East, Tubb Gas

Pool, lLea County, New Mexico.

Application of Aztec Oil and Gas Company for an oil-oil dual comple-
tion and for permission to commingle production from two separate
pools. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order authoriz-
ing the dual completion of its State BD-36 Well No. 1, located 1980 feet
from the South and East lines of Section 36, Township 22 South, Range
37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the
production of oil from the Blinebry formation adjacent to the Blinebry
Oil Pool and oil f{¥om the Drinkard Pool through parallel strings of 11/2
inch tubing. The applicant further proposes to commingle the Blinebry
and Drinkard production from said well in common storage.
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